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CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel)

Council's Committee on Budget and

11

Finance shall come to order.

This is the first of

12

September/ 2004.

13

Mr. Kane, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Mateo, Mr. Molina,

14

Mr. Nishiki, and Ms. Tavares.

15

Mr. Carroll and Mr. Pontanilla.

This morning we have Members

Chair excuses

Members, we have a full agenda for the day,

16
17

but I'm quite confident we'll be able to complete

18

the task at hand.

19

all of you and Vice-Chairman Nishiki for being able

20

to conduct the business of this Committee during my

21

absence about a week and a half ago, so my -- my

22

thanks to all of you.
Staff, do we have any requests for public

23

24

25

And first of all, I wish to thank

testimony at this time?
MS. SAKAMOTO:

No, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Members, at this time we have no

2

requests for public testimony.

3

additional time for those that may be delayed in

4

attending this meeting their opportunity to provide

5

public comment, so, therefore, testimony shall

6

remain open for a period -- short period forward.

7

ITEM NO. 29:

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The Chair will allow

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2005
BUDGET RELATING TO THE GENERAL BUDGET
PROVISIONS (C.C. No. 04-188)

At this time may I direct you to Item 29.

10

It is a proposed bill amending Fiscal Year 2005

11

Budget relating to the general budget provisions.

12

We are in receipt of a County Communication 04-188

13

from the office -- from the Mayor as it pertains to

14

Section 6 of the general budget provision, and this

15

is regarding the assignment of temporary positions.

16

At this time we will ask Mr. Agsalog for his

17

comments, please.

18

MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Good morning and

19

welcome, Members of the Committee.

Welcome back, I

20

should say, from your leave.

21

the Administration that came about because of our

22

employees that's connected with the National Guard

23

or Reserve, Military Reserve, that the departments

24

are looking at a long-term absence of these very

25

important employees and they're requesting some

We have a request from
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helpi see if we could have a temporary replacement

2

for them as they go and serve our country.

3

And with discussion that I had with the

4

Corporation Counsel as well as the Personnel

5

Department

6

that the military leave will be added into the

7

Section 7 of our General Provision in our Budget

8

Ordinance.

9

Provision, Mr. Chair.

I

it came into -- it came into request

I'm sorry, Section 6 of our General
And we are asking this

10

Committee to evaluate and see if we could give us

11

some relief for -- so that we can fill those

12

position, Mr. Chair.

13

Director from Personnel to answer some questions if

14

you might have with regards to this request.

15

will answer questions that I can

16

defer some to Lance here if I need to.

17

Mr. Chair.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYI

And today I have the Deputy

thank you.

Mr. Chair

l

l

Joining us this morning

is the Deputy Director of the Department of

20

Personnel Services.

21

any opening comments
MR. HIROMOTO:

and

Thank you

19

22

l

So I

At this time has the Department
I

please?

Just to -- nothing in addition to what the

23

Budget Director has said

24

this morning we're asking for your consideration

25

in -- on the proposal to amend Section 6 of the

l

but let me just say that
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1

General Budget Provision for the Fiscal Year 2005

2

Budget Ordinance.

3

address the recent impact of military deployment of

4

Army Reservists and National Guard personnel who are

5

employees of the County.

This proposal is being made to

To date departments have reported at least

6

7

six employees who have either received orders or

8

have been informed that they will receive orders

9

upon their arrival at their scheduled military
In addition, there are -- there may be

10

training.

11

other personnel with current military obligations

12

who may be subject to deployment in the months

13

ahead.

14

have been informed to expect deployment of up to 18

15

months.

16

allow for the creation of temporary positions to

17

replace the employees being deployed similar to the

18

existing provisions for temporary replacement of

19

employees on long-term sick or disability.

20

Replacement employees will be hired via what is

21

typically known as limited term appointments.

Employees recently notified of their call up

The proposed amendment to Section 6 will

22

Section 6 currently sets forth three

23

circumstances ln which temporary or trainee

24

positions may be created.

25

temporary position to functionally replace a

These are, number one, a
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permanent employee who is on long-term sick or

2

disability leave or who has been temporarily

3

assigned to replace a permanent employee who is on

4

long-term sick or disability leave.

5

temporary position to be filled by a permanent

6

employee who has a long-term temporary disability

7

and who is able to perform the work of the temporary

8

position.

9

anticipation of a vacancy for which hiring and

10

Number two is a

And three, trainee positions created in

replacing is critical to continued operation.

11

The proposed amendment seeks to add a fourth

12

category, temporary positions to functionally

13

replace a permanent or probationary employee who has

14

been called to active duty in the United States

15

Armed Forces or who has been temporarily assigned to

16

replace a prominent or probationary employee who has

17

been called to active duty in the United States

18

Armed Forces.

19

consideration on this amendment proposal and I'm

20

happy to answer any questions that you may have.

21

Thank you.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We ask again for your favorable

Okay, thank you, Mr. Hiromoto, for your

23

comments.

The Chair will open it up to the members

24

for their questions to the administrative

25

representatives.

Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

Actually, I just

2

have a clarification on -- with respects to Number

3

4, the functionality

functional replacement of a

4

probationary employee.

How does the status of the

5

probationary employee work out?

6

it's a probationary period and during that

7

probationary time they go on active leave, does that

8

status of probationary stop at that point until they

9

come back before they continue for the full

Does -- because

10

probationary period before they're considered a

11

permanent status employee?

12

MR. HIROMOTO:

Mr. Chair.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Hiromoto.

14

MR. HIROMOTO:

That is correct.

If the probationary

15

period is for six months and the employee leaves

16

after three months of date of hire, the Department

17

can, upon the return of that employee, continue the

18

three more months of probationary status.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay, so that information is

20

documented as far as from the time they start to the

21

time they go to active duty, come back, and then

22

it's all tracked as far as the amount of time?

23

MR. HIROMOTO:

That's correct, because we have a document

24

that would say the date of hire and we would have a

25

document when the Department releases this employee
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on leave without payor military leave without pay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

yield, Chair.

Very good.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

I

Ms. Johnson?

No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Molina?
Yes, thank you very much, Chair.

Good morning.

11

MR. HIROMOTO:

Good morning.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

What employee benefits will the

13

temporary hires receive and the temporary hire's

14

level of compensation, how will that be determined,

15

I'm just curious?

16

MR. HIROMOTO:

Compensation

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Hiromoto.

18

MR. HIROMOTO:

Compensation would be at the entry step

19

like a new hire.

All types of benefits would be

20

given to this employee, because this employee would

21

be hired on limited term appointment, once the

22

person passes probation it's -- you know, he has

23

everything.

24

has everything from the beginning, health benefits,

25

everything.

He has everything from the -- or she
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And they go through the normal

2

recruitment test and hiring process as well,

3

like anybody else?

4

MR. HIROMOTO:

just

If it is for a long duration like this,

5

then we anticipate that person to be coming off of a

6

list, yeah.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Uh-huh, and then you basically have

8

any preliminary costs to the County, you know, being

9

that we have, what, six reservists, yeah, right now

10

that work in the County, you have any preliminary

11

costs?

12

at?

13

MR. HIROMOTO:

Will there be additional costs we're looking

I think additionally we provide -- or the

14

contracts provide -- collective bargaining contracts

15

provide for military leave with pay for 15 days.

16

After that they go on leave without pay.

17

temporary employee that we would be proposing to

18

pick up would -- I would assume take on the pay, or

19

at the lower level, though, at the entry level.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So the

With this war, we don't know how

21

long this thing's going to last.

Currently do you

22

have a rough number how many County personnel are

23

connected to the Reserves, whether it be Army,

24

National Guard?

25

up, and at this point we have a total of how many,

We have already six being called

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(QnQ\

~~~_~nan

BF 9/1/04

1

11

running count?

2

MR. HIROMOTO:

I don't have that figure.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Chair, one more question.

4

Kauai County and Honolulu County, they have I guess

5

within the ordinance a requirement for the

6

Administration to notify the Council.

7

ordinance, we don't have that in there, but I don't

8

know if it's something maybe for discussion at

9

another time, something to take into consideration.

Our

10

I do have a copy of the Honolulu ordinance where the

11

Administration is required to inform the Council,

12

but as of right now I guess our -- in our ordinance

13

the Administration is not required to.

14

know if that's something to discuss at another time,

15

but, you know

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I don't

If you believe it is pertinent to receive

17

such status information, this is part of the annual

18

budget document, Mr. Molina.

19

we would not be able to insert that language if the

20

Committee feels appropriate.

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I do not foresee why

Okay, thank you, Chairman.

you, Mr. Hiromoto.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki?

No.

Ms. Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah/ thank you.

In Number 4, can

2

you explain to me what is the difference between the

3

first phrase and the second phrase?

4

phrase says a temporary position to functionally

5

replace a permanent or probationary employee, and

6

then the next phrase says or who has been

7

temporarily assigned to replace a permanent or a

8

probationary employee, isn't that functional

9

replacement?

10

Or am I reading too much into the word

functional?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Who would -Are those being redundant, those

13

two phrases?

14

difference between those two?

15
16
17

If the first

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's my question.

And what's the

Mr. Hiromoto, are you able to respond to

the question, please?
MR. HIROMOTO:

I'll try.

I think the first statement, the

18

way that we1ve applied it, where it says the

19

temporary position to functionally replace a

20

permanent or probationary employee who has been

21

called to active duty, we are replaced -- we're

22

creating a temporary position classified to

23

functionally replace that position.

24

person that is an Equipment Operator III that is

25

called up for military leave, we would replace that

So if we have a
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or create a temporary position classified as

2

Equipment Operator III.

3

If -- the second part where it says,

"or who

4

has been temporarily assigned to replace a permanent

5

or probationary employee who has been called to

6

active duty to the United States Armed Forces," if

7

that same Equipment Operator III is called up for

8

military duty, we may temporarily assign a Tractor

9

Mower Operator to that person's position, we may

10

temporarily assign a Laborer II to fill the Tractor

11

Mower Operator's position, and then we would create

12

the temporary position at the Laborer II level, not

13

at the Equipment Operator III.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, see, and that's what I

15

thought functional replacement was, that it's

16

wherever the vacancy is going to be because of all

17

the things that happen with people being temporarily

18

assigned and all that, because you would

19

equipment operator, like you're describing, it could

20

be a Park Caretaker I as people move up.

21

that's the functional replacement.

22

was being redundant in there, but if functional

23

replacement is a different definition to you folks

24

than to me and this covers all your bases, then I

25

have no problem with it.

Thank you.

E:;')L!._')nan

To me,

So I thought it
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1

MR. HIROMOTO:

We just attempted to mirror number one.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, okay.

Thank you.

Thanks.

Mr. Kane, questions?

Thank you, Chair.

First, a

5

clarification.

6

followed, then, with respects to the temporary

7

the temporary position?

8

reference the

9

exists of people on a list to go through that

10

you're going to go through that listi is that

11

correct?

12

MR. HIROMOTO:

The hiring procedures will be

And I think I heard you

using the hiring list that already

If we have a list, we'll give the

13

Department the list.

14

attempt to recruit for that position, the temporary

15

position.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

If we don't have a list, we'll

And that process entails having a

17

time frame of bringing in people or is it I can just

18

go out and grab somebody from the street and say

19

come do this job?

20

make the point of is there a process that needs to

21

be followed with respects to hiring the temporary

22

position qualified to do the job?

23

MR. HIROMOTO:

And I'm exaggerating, but just to

Yes, it would be just the same -- like a

24

Civil Service recruitment.

The Department may, if

25

they feel that the position needs to be filled
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1

immediately, go off the street and fill it.

2

However, we will still be recruiting for it, and

3

once we give the Department the list for that

4

position, they need to pick off the list.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Thank you very much, Chair.
Ms. Johnson?

No.

Mr. Mateo?

Mr. Molina?

Yeah, one question for Corporation

10

Counsel.

11

our ordinance where there's a reporting requirement

12

for the Administration having to come -- a

13

requirement for the Administration to come to the

14

Council in the event of cases like this where

15

there's Reservists being called up and changes in

16

personnel, can we do that today, or via a motion to

17

incorporate this type of language?

18

appropriate venue?

The possibility of putting language into

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Is this the

Corporation Counsel.
Mr. Chair, yes, I believe the

21

Committee could today make an amendment to the bill

22

to add that additional language reporting

23

requirement.

24

whether the notice requirement would apply only to

25

the military leave or would it also apply to the

I would need to get clarification
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long-term sick or disability leave.

2

deals with several different kinds of leaves, and

3

then also the timing of that notice, is it something

4

that the Committee would want to have notice of

5

right after the event or is it like an annual report

6

type of -- type of notice.

7

clarification on what the Committee would want.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

The Section 6

So just a little bit of

Okay, thank you.

Again, I bring

this up, Chair, because we don't know what the

10

duration of this war is going to be, and based on

11

the amount of County personnel who may be associated

12

with the Reserves, this may not be the last time

13

that we're seeing requests like this, so that's my

14

rationale for inquiring about this matter.

15

you.

16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank

The Chair will be open to your

proposal or proposals, Mr. Molina.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki, you have questions?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

One of the questions that I

22

have for let's say Mr. Hiromoto would be since we

23

are informed already the Police Department has at

24

least two of the six -- and that's -- and I'm not

25

sure if they're Police Officers lor, you know,
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1

ranking officers, sergeants, lieutenants, and

2

further up the ranks, those are highly trained

3

professionals.

4

recruitment, interviews, training, before they get

5

to be on the job.

6

professional requirements whereby -- for an LTA type

7

of replacement?

8

Department approach those type of vacancies created

9

by the call up?

10

MR. HIROMOTO:

We know it takes time for

How would we handle those type of

I would ask how would the

I can see a difference like you're

11

mentioning for Police and Fire at the higher level

12

may be difficult to fill it with a limited term

13

you know, creating a limited term position and

14

filling it at that level.

15

create a -

16

create a temporary lieutenant position and, you

17

know, fill it on -- be a limited promotion from a

18

sergeants list or something like that, be a limited

19

term promotion.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

They may do -- they may

if a lieutenant goes out, they may

Would this in any way prohibit the

21

Department from continuing to -- you know, we're

22

aware of the vacancies within the Departments as one

23

of their challenges.

24

to accelerate the -- the training and recruitment

25

classes so that your pool of available -- or

So does this, then, maybe help
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1

potential officers, if we're talking about the

2

Police Department, would be a way to address this

3

concern?

4

MR. HIROMOTO:

I believe the Fire and Police Department

5

uses Item No. 3 of Section 6 in creating temporary

6

positions, because of their recruit training program

7

being extensive, intensive, and for a long period of

8

time they've used Item No. 3 where they create

9

training positions in anticipation of vacancies in

10
11

the Department.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

This language would -- and I bring

12

up the Police Department, because we know their

13

unique situation regarding training requirements.

14

This language in no way prohibits the Department as

15

well as Personnel Services the ability to

16

potentially tap the pool of former retired officers

17

who have already had the training, who understand

18

the workings of the Department, have experience, is

19

that an opportunity for those that retired from the

20

Department to come back and provide service again?

21

Would it be a contractual problem, a retirement

22

problem that you can foresee?

23

MR. HIROMOTO:

I think our experience -- wefve informed

24

people who are interested -- retirees who are

25

interested in returning to County or government
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1

service to consult with the retirement system

2

because it's our understanding that it may impact

3

their retirement.

4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But that's a potential pool to assist us in

these circumstances?

6

MR. HIROMOTO:

Correct.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

8

for either Mr. Agsalog or Mr. Hiromoto?
Mr. Molina, do you need a few minutes to work

9
10

11

Members, any further questions

a proposal up for the Committee's consideration?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

Mr. Chair.

13

recess.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes/ thank you very much/

I'd like to request a really short

Okay, the Chair will -Mr.

-- I'm sorry.

Yes/ Mr. Kane.
Mr. Chair/ would it be possible for

18

us to move this to end of calendar and provide

19

Mr. Molina with maybe his support Staff to put

20

something together, and that way we can proceed with

21

the rest of the agenda perhaps as another option?

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The Chair is open to that option.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I'm just suggesting because it is

24

a full plate this morning and I don't know if

25

Mr. Molina would mind considering that option.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I'm open to your recommendation,

Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would ask maybe you can work on the side.

4

We do have sufficient numbers to maintain quorum and

5

conduct the business of the Committee this morning.

6

So I will -- I am happy to entertain Mr. Kane's

7

proposal to continue the business of this Committee

8

and allow you some time to work with the appropriate

9

Staff.
So, Members, with no objections, at this time

10
11

Item 29 is placed to the end of the calendar.

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

ACTION:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(excused: RC and JP)

DEFER to end of calendar.

Okay, thank you.
Staff, have we received any requests for

16
17

No objections.

public testimony?

18

MS. SAKAMOTO:

No, Mr. Chair.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we have no testimony requested to

20

be presented this morning from the public.

21

Therefore, the Chair will be closing the testimony

22

portion of the Committee meeting of the 1st of

23

September, 2004.

24
25
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ITEM NO. 18:

PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY
GENERAL; AND PROPOSED BILL AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET RELATING TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF THE PROSECUTING ATTORNEY
(SALARY AND PREMIUM PAY OF A LEGAL ASSISTANT
AND VARIOUS NON-SALARY EXPENSES TO CONDUCT
THE SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION PROGRAM
("MEGAN'S LAwn»
(C.C. No. 04-191)

2
3

4

5

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, may I direct you to Item 18.

Item

7

18 is a request through County Communication 04-191

8

from Mr. Agsalog transmitting, one, a proposed

9

resolution authorizing the acceptance of a grant

10

from the State of Hawaii, Department of the Attorney

11

General relating to the Sex Offender Registration

12

Program, as well as a bill for an ordinance amending

13

Appendix A of the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget as it

14

pertains to the Department of Prosecuting Attorney.

15
16

Budget Director, your comments, please.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

As you said, this is

17

a grant for -- that would be received by our

18

Department of Prosecuting Attorney.

19

ordinance that we submitted through this Council,

20

Mr. Chair, we are requesting one LTA to implement

21

this program.

22

Attorney, First Deputy, here, as well as Mr. Wayne

23

Steel to answer questions with regards to this

24

program.

25

the process also to hire this personnel to implement

In the

And I have the Deputy Prosecuting

They are asking that -- if they can start
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1

the program t Mr. Chair.

2

to Attorney Acob.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. ACOB:

And with that, I'll hand it

Mr. Acob, your comments, please.

Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the

5

Committee.

These funds, Federal funds are necessary

6

for us to conduct the Sex Offender Notification

7

Program that we are required to do.

8

identified about 150 to 160 cases in which we have

9

to file civil suits for us to have the information

We have

10

of these sex offenders residing in our community to

11

become public.

12

the salary of the legal assistant and associated

13

costs in -- in -- in filing these cases.

14

costs would include the filing fees, service of

15

process, like payment to the sheriffs for service of

16

the complaint, expert fees, and publication, if

17

necessary.

18

The cost -- or the funds would cover

Those

Now, it's possible that this program might

19

last about a year or just one year, because this

20

upcoming election there will be a proposed amendment

21

to the Constitution of the State of Hawaii in which

22

if passed this process will be unnecessary, but as

23

of right now, according to case law that was passed

24

by the Hawaii Supreme Court about a couple years

25

ago, it is necessary for us to provide a hearing to
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1

the sex offenders living in this community, a

2

hearing for them to rebut the necessity of the

3

information about them becoming public.

4

no further information.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Acob.

6

Mr. Steel, any comments?

7

Ms. Johnson, questions?

8
9

And I have

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

Okay, thank you.

The only thing I wanted to

find out is that I've been reading in the paper

10

about this particular publication and the

11

notification.

12

level, is there any controversy that these names are

13

going to be published or has that issue been

14

resolved?

15

MR. ACOB:

Is there any difficulty at the State

Well, the controversy is that we can't do it

16

until there is a hearing, and that's the controversy

17

that I know.

18

allowed for this -- all of this information to be

19

published! but this was before the case law that I

20

mentioned about.

21

closed down and the information wasn't available to

22

the public anymore.

23
24

25

The previously -- it was previously

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

After that the website had to be

So we just have to wait, then, for

whatever action comes, then?
MR. ACOB:

Yeah.

When we go to -- when we go to court and
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1

file these cases, the court would have to make a

2

determination if the information should be available

3

to the public, for how long, whether it should be

4

ten years or a lifetime depending on the

5

dangerousness of the individual that the court might

6

see.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Chairman.

Maybe just to

10

follow up on that State amendment that you were just

11

talking about that will make this process that we're

12

talking about now unnecessary.

13

allow what?

14

MR. ACOB:

The amendment will

What is the change?

Would allow the publication of the information

15

without a court hearing if this amendment is passed,

16

but of course the voter

17

vote yes to that, and, you know, it will be a matter

18

of educating the public about that amendment,

19

because a blank vote will be counted as a no vote.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you.

the voters would have to

Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Molina?

Mr. Nishiki?

Today if there is a sex offender in

23

my community, his name or her name I am not -- I

24

don't know about it?

25

MR. ACOB:

It would not be available to you unless it's a
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recent case that you hear -- that you read about in

2

the paper and you happen to know that he's your

3

neighbor or she's your neighbor, then, you know, in

4

that sense it's available to you, but previously

5

there was a website, like I talked about, all that

6

information would be in there.

7

there and you would know about anybody that's living

8

in the County of Maui, but right now you cannot do

9

it.

10

You could just go in

That website has been closed.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So if there's a predator in my

11

community, I will not know whether he or she is

12

living in my neighborhood?

13

MR. ACOB:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

That's correct.
Okay.

Is this by County or is this

by State?

16

MR. ACOB:

This is Statewide.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And there is no way that this law

18

within Maui County, we can create such a law so that

19

we know who the predators are in our community?

20

MR. ACOB:

I don't believe so because doing so would

21

involve the denial of the due process of certain

22

individuals, and this is exactly the kind of issue

23

that the Supreme Court was talking about when the

24

Supreme Court came down and closed down the website.

25

Supreme Court says that due process has to be given
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1

to the individuals before their information are

2

published.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

So then why are we accepting

4

any -- any money now for a position if right now

5

this community doesn't know about any sex offender

6

that lives within our place?

7

this money, then?

8
9

MR. ACOB:

Well, we do know.

Why should we accept

Our office do know that

there are these individuals living in our community.

10

Itfs just not available to the public.

11

to make this information available to the public, we

12

have to take them to court and ask the judge to make

13

an order.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

MR. ACOB:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And for us

Okay, so this is important.

Yes, very important.
So once we get this position, you can

17

go to court and then petition the court to allow the

18

community to know?

19

MR. ACOB:

Yes.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Now, how -- how is the

21

notification done?

22

would you notify me that, oh, you1ve got a predator

23

living next to you?

24

MR. ACOB:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

If somebody's living next to me,

I believe you would go back to the website.
Okay.
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MR. ACOB:

So anybody in the community with computer, I

2

guess -- I guess that's almost everybody in the

3

community

4

computer would be able to obtain the information.

5

- go to the library and use their

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

The reason why I ask is because every

6

day I pick up the paper there's a sex offender in

7

Maui county.

8

MR. ACOB:

Yes.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And this alarms me.

I mean, the fact

10

that we've got these sick people, and I don't

11

know -- a lot of them are let free too, and I don't

12

know why that is.

13

good job or is it judge lenient or what's the reason

14

why these people are being let free?

15

do the damn offense over and over and over.

16

MR. ACOB:

Uh-huh.

Is it because you're not doing a

Because they

Well, we do prosecute them.

We know

17

that we vigorously prosecute these people.

18

through the system

19

then, you know, we do have

20

recommendations, and normally that's -- especially

21

if it's a child offender or child molester, you

22

know t we don't want those people to be around our

23

community.

24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

They go

and if that's their sentence,

t

Okay.

we do have our

So despite that they are set

free, when you take -- when you go to court now t at
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1

least this community will know that this person is

2

living in your neighborhood.

3

MR. ACOB:

That's correct.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

How thorough are we?

You just put it

5

in the newspaper or is the community notified?

I

6

mean, a lot of us don't take the newspaper, so we

7

don't know who the predator is.

8

you should you go to the courts and the court says

9

we can let the community know, what will you then

How thorough are

10

do?

11

paper, I don't think that's getting out to somebody

12

next door to me that I've got somebody that may

13

abuse my grandchild.

14

MR. ACOB:

Because, I mean, if you just print it in the

There is a website that's maintained by the

15

Attorney General and this is Statewide, even

16

nationwide, so I believe that would be the way that

17

they're going to be publicized.

18

about putting

19

paper also, but, you know/ once the paper is a day

20

old or a week old or a month old, I mean, it's gone,

21

but using the website it's always there.

22

accessed 24/7.

23

that in the website, because that's how people used

24

to obtain it in the past before it was closed down.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And we can talk

putting that information in the

It can be

And I think that is the plan to have

Mr. Chairman, I guess my concern is

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(AnA)

C:;?Ll-?nqn

BF 9/1/04

29

1

this.

Despite that he is saying that we're going to

2

go to the court and we're getting the okay from the

3

court to release these names, I mean -- I mean how

4

thorough can we be to let the neighborhood know that

5

you've got a sex offender?

6

I mean, how much leeway does the court give you

7

people to let people know in Maui community

8

this community that we've got somebody that is doing

9

these kinds of crimes?

That's what I'm saying.

How much can you say?

in

Can

10

you go and if there's a predator living in my

11

apartment building, can you -- do you have the

12

ability now that you've got this okay from the court

13

to notify people within my building?

14

MR. ACOB:

Oh, yes, we would have the ability, because the

15

court has okayed that the information can be

16

publicized, and this could include the name, the

17

address, the offense that was committed.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

MR. ACOB:

Yeah.

Probably the color and make, model of the car,

20

you know t so that you know them when you see them on

21

the road.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Further questions?
I'm done.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane?

No.
My question to you, Mr. Acob,

3

would be my understanding is that there is a 25

4

percent match involved with this program.

5

you addressed that portion of the requirements?

6

7

MR. ACOB:

How have

I would have to have Mr. Steel answer that

question.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. STEEL:

Mr. Steel, if you would, please.

Our plan at this point is to -- is to use what

10

we're hoping will be excess funds in our budget.

11

That's where we're looking to it right now.

12

time that we received notification that this money

13

was available, the current budget cycle had already

14

run its course and there was really no time to ask

15

for additional funds.

16

committed to do what we can to pull it out of our

17

budget, and that's what our plan is right now.

18

early in the cycle and I think we'll be able to do

19

it.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

At the

So at this point we have

It's

Okay, I -- you know your program very well,

21

Mr. Steel, so I appreciate your comments.

22

Federal funds is based on the Federal fiscal year?

23

So it became available officially October 1st,

24

although not sent to the County?

25

MR. STEEL:

The

Yes, this money comes from the Federal
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1

Congress and it becomes available to the State and

2

then it gets passed to the local jurisdictions.

3

When we were notified at the local jurisdiction

4

level, this was actually 2003 funds that was

5

basically not used by State during its normal

6

budgeting cycle, and because the legislature -- the

7

State legislature was interested in having this

8

notification system get up and running quickly, the

9

State decided to allocate some of these Bond Funds

10

as Federal funds to the local jurisdictions.

11

were notified sometime in early June of this year

12

that the State wanted to dispense these funds to us.

13

So as far as the Federal fiscal year, that's when

14

the funds were disbursed to the State, but our grant

15

period on the local level will be between 7/1/04 and

16

6/30/05.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We

That's the period for this grant.
Okay.

Thank you for that explanation.

Are

18

there additional -- as the letter from the State

19

Attorney General addressing civil hearings for the

20

sex offender public notification system, has that

21

already occurred or that will occur once you have

22

the monies and the ability to expend those funds?

23

I'm referring to this June letter from Lari Koga,

24

the Administrator, to Ms. Tengan, our Prosecuting

25

Attorney.
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MR. ACOB:

I think some cases have been filed.

We filed

2

some cases already using the personnel that we

3

currently have.

4

definitely need these additional funds to expedite

5

the process.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

However, it's been slow and we'll

You have any concerns regarding the

7

ability to attract a qualified applicant for the LTA

8

position?

9

regarding this program and the ability, since you

10
11

Is there some special requirements

are asking for a limited term appointment also?
MR. ACOB:

Yeah, I guess that probably will be problem,

12

the fact that it's a limited term.

13

for somebody who is licensed by the bar, although we

14

would be asking for someone who would be able to

15

draft

16

pleadings, as well as be able to interview

17

witnesses, prepare the case.

18

the only thing that that person would not be able to

19

do is appear in court.

20

have -- there may be some candidates that are

21

attorneys but they are -- they are not practicing,

22

so I think we will be okay on that.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We're not asking

draft documents like complaints and other

And the only person

I understand that there may

Out of this approximate $84,000 total for

24

the program itself, Mr. Acob, which would include

25

the 25 percent match, most of that is for the LTA
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position and the remaining for the program itself?
MR. ACOB:

That's correct.

Most of that will be for the

3

salary or the wage and the rest of it will be for

4

associated costs like filing fees, publication, if

5

necessary, and that's necessary when we don't know

6

where the individual is currently located, and

7

expert fees, subpoenas, and the like.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And, Mr. Steel, we would, again, be

required to file a Single Federal Audit, since we

10

are receiving those Federal funds for this program?

11

Okay, Mr. Steel has nodded.

12

MR. STEEL:

Yes.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We need that for the record.

Thank you.

Okay, Members, any further questions?

14
15

on, Members, we will take this in order.

16

welcome Mr. Carroll and Mr. Pontanilla to the

17

meeting.

18

gentlemen, we are on Item 18 at this time, the

19

second item of the agenda.

20
21

For those two gentlemen

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Hold

And we

- for you two

Mr. Kane, question?

Thank you, Chair.

A follow-up on the

25 percent match question that you've asked.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

As I recall, the Department came

24

forward during the budget session and it was an

25

extremely lean budget that came forward and was
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1

supported by this body.

2

excess monies being utilized for the match, that

3

raises the question -- although may be difficult for

4

some of us, it raises the question of what, if any,

5

program may be compromised as a result of this

6

monies coming from an extremely lean budget that you

7

folks proposed and was approved?

8

MR. STEEL:

So when we talk about

Well, we certainly don't want to diminish our

9

services because of having to provide the match.

10

fact, you know, we're -- we want to provide the

11

match so we can provide additional services for this

12

program.

13

towards -- towards -- you know, later on in the

14

budget cycle that we're not going to be able to come

15

up with the match, we'll certainly consider coming

16

back and asking for it.

17

little bit too soon to tell.

18

some vacancies, and, you know, there are just

19

certain things that occur during the year that

20

result in some surplus in our budget, so that's what

21

we're looking to use at this point.

22
23

24
25

If it should happen that it appears

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But at this point it's a

Thank you.

appreciate that.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

In

And oftentimes we have

It's a fair response.

Thank you, Chair.

Okay, thank you, and, again, your comment

is well taken

l

Mr. Kane, and as your Chair, I can
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1

inform you that in the 2005 Fiscal Year Budget you,

2

as members of this Committee as well as the full

3

Council, has -- have appropriated approximately

4

$93,000 under what we considered Item 6316 under the

5

general prosecution program, funds for matching

6

purposes of other programs such as this this

7

morning.

8

an ability for this Department to move forward with

9

this program.

So at this time I believe we have provided

And I just share that with you

10

because you have provided this resource to this

11

Department.
Ms. Johnson, any questions?

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Mol ina?
No.

Mr. Nishiki?
Yes.

How many perpetrators do we

20

have that have been convicted living here in Maui

21

County now?

22

MR. ACOB:

The cases that we have identified that should

23

be available to the public is about 160.

24

gonna have to do those people from the mainland or

25

from other counties that come to the County of Maui
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1

and reside here, we are going to have to do those

2

cases also, and we know that by having that

3

information from that Police Department.

4

soon as they come to the County of Maui, they are

5

required to register with the Chief of Police.

6
7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Because as

When you say register, they have to

let us know where they are residing?

8

MR. ACOB:

That is correct.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

MR. ACOB:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And where they are working?

That's correct.
And, Mr. Chairman, I'm glad that

12

we're aggressively pursuing this area in our

13

community.

14

us got touched in this past budget was the Women

15

Helping Women and we -- I don't want to say

16

graciously.

17

this group of people that in this society I guess

18

where they don't get any help.

19

when I -- and I only read the news -- well, I read

20

the newspaper daily, but when I see the amount of

21

cases, when I see

22

you read, but you know that it's young children that

23

are the victims.

24

that I don't know how they live out the rest of

25

their lives, and I would think that you would

I think that the one story that all of

I think all of us saw the need to help

I think in this area

and I don't know how many of

I mean, this is permanent scarring
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1

probably be able to tell us, but I really commend,

2

you know, the attorney for coming up and asking for

3

the help in this area and I hope that you will

4

aggressively pursue these cases, because if there is

5

one thing that I think young people -- they don't

6

know how to respond to this kind of sickness that is

7

appearing in this community, and the more we

8

aggressively pursue this and let this community know

9

about these perpetrators I think we can start

10
11

feeling a lot safer, Mr. Chairman.
So, you know, good luck.

I hope to see, you

12

know, us one day find out who these people are

13

living in the community.

14

and I'm sure that as a grandfather who takes my

15

grandchildren sometimes to the beach now,

16

much more careful now just because this community's

17

changing, Mr. Chairman, and there are sick people

18

out there and we can't be naive to it.

19

not wish anyone here sitting in this chamber today

20

any -- just to hear about maybe your children or

21

your grandchildren or your friend's child or

22

whomever to go through this probably horrifying

23

situation.

24

all of us would want to help, because it's sick to

25

read in the newspaper how many cases are coming up

I surely would like to,

I am so

And I would

So whatever we can do I would think that
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here In Maui County.

2

MR. ACOB:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
And I hope that you will aggressively

pursue this area.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla, questions?
Thank you, Chair.

I too, you

7

know/ agree with what Member Nishiki just, you know,

8

said in regards to the program.

9

program that we identify these perpetrators.

I think it's a good
My

10

only question is that is this a one-time grant or is

11

it going to be an ongoing grant that we receive from

12

the State?

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. STEEL:

Mr. Steel.

Yes/ this particular -- the particular Federal

15

funds that have been made available to us have a

16

four-year maximum time limit on them.

17

mean that it's an automatic that you get four years

18

worth of the program, but it does mean that you can

19

reapply for these funds on a yearly basis for a

20

maximum of four years.

21

may become unnecessary based upon the upcoming

22

election and the subsequent action by the State

23

legislature to provide a law that requires

24

notification without several hearings, so it may

25

just be a one year.

As Mr. Acob discussed, it

Should it become necessary, we
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can apply again for these funds.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

So how soon should we

3

know -- would we know prior to the next budget

4

hearings so that we can properly budget the matching

5

funds?

6

MR. STEEL:

Yes, hopefully we'll know by November whether

7

or not the constitution will be

8

legislative process will necessitate coming back

9

again for these funds or not.

whether the

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll, questions?

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
Any

12

further questions by the members?

Seeing none.

13

is your Chair's recommendation to, one, move forward

14

to the Council for the adoption of a proposed

15

resolution authorizing the acceptance of the grant

16

from the State Department of Attorney General

17

relating to the Sex Offender Registration Program,

18

as well as recommending passage on first reading a

19

bill for an ordinance amending Appendix A of the

20

Fiscal Year 2005 Budget for the County of Maui as it

21

pertains to the Department of the Prosecuting

22

Attorney in the amount of 62,991, filing of all

23

County Communication attachments.

24

motion?

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Do I hear a

So moved.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

I have a motion from Mr. Mateo, seconded by

Mr. Pontanilla.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

Second.

Discussion?
No discussion, Chair.

Thank you.

Anyone else?

All in favor, say "aye.

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

VOTE: AYES:

12

13

14

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Vice-Chair
Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

15

16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution,
FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.

Motion is carried.

Thank you very much for

your assistance, gentlemen.

18

MR. ACOB:

19

ITEM NO. 37:

Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.

20
21

22
23

II

Opposed say IIno.1I

10
11

Hearing none.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII; AND PROPOSED BILL
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET RELATING
TO THE DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION
(BINHI AT ANI COMMUNITY CENTER AND THE MAUl
ARTS AND CULTURAL CENTER RENOVATION)
(C.C. No. 04-204)

Members, we shall move forward to Item 37.

24

We are in receipt through County Communication

25

04-204 from Mr. Agsalog two resolutions.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
IOtlo\

1::;')L!._')nan

One is to

BF 9/1/04

41

1

authorize acceptance of a grant from the State of

2

Hawaii relating to the Binhi At Ani Community

3

Center.

4

authorizing the acceptance of a grant of funds from

5

the State of Hawaii relating to the Maui Arts and

6

Cultural Center renovation.

7

proposed bill for an ordinance amending Appendix A

8

of the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget as it pertains to the

9

Department of Parks and Recreation.

Second we have a proposed resolution

And third, we have a

And at this

10

time this bill encompasses both considerations for

11

the MACC, as we abbreviate the name of the center,

12

and for the Binhi At Ani project, community center

13

project.
At this time I'll ask Mr. Agsalog for his

14
15
16

opening comments.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the

17

Committee.

Again, this request for the BF-37 I

18

when I asked or generated this budget amendment as

19

well as the request for resolutions from the

20

Corporation Counsel all I had at that time,

21

Mr. Chair, was the appropriation warrant from

22

Mr. Russ Saito, the comptroller of the State.

23

then, Mr. Chair, I have been notified by the Budget

24

Director -- the State Finance and Budget

25

and Finance Director Georgina Kawamura that the Maui
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1

Arts and Cultural Center, the $500,000, has not been

2

signed by the Governor.

3

The Binhi At Ani, Mr. Chair, which is about

4

350, has been signed and it will be released.

5

Allocation form has been signed and the paperworks

6

will be sent to Parks Department as well as the

7

Mayor's Office for that.

8

with the Budget Director -- State Budget Director

9

yesterday, Mr. Chair, I would ask you that for Item

Having had a discussion

10

No.2, the authorization for acceptance of the grant

11

funds from the State relating to the Maui Arts and

12

Cultural Center's renovation, I would ask if we

13

could defer that, Mr. Chair, until we get such

14

confirmation that this particular money, $500,000,

15

will be released by the State.

16

Item No.3, Mr. Chair, which is the

17

ordinance, I would ask for your consideration still,

18

even though -- in anticipation that this going to be

19

released, although it's not signed yetI because it's

20

one bill I was just saying that it's in anticipation

21

of receiving it.

It's not going to mandate that we

22

have that money.

It's both pass-through grants.

23

not going to use it as County.

24

as that, Mr. Chair, but if you want to remove it for

25

now, it's okay too, but I think it would be cleaner

We

If we can leave it

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 9/1/04

43

1

and then when the allocation will come, Mr. Chair,

2

we can just discuss the resolution that I'm asking

3

you to defer Item No.2.

4

I will answer more questions, Mr. Chair, if

5

you have any, and I have also the Parks Department

6

Director here and Ms. Teshima in the gallery, who is

7

managing the Binhi At Ani project from the County

8

side.

With that, Mr. Chair, again, thank you very

9

much.

And Mr. Correa is here if you have any

10
11

12

13

opening also.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank your Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

Before I give some comment on

this matter r Mr. Correar any comments, please?
MR. CORREA:

Good morning, Mr. Chair.

Good morning,

14

Council.

15

Whatever the Council wants to do is all right with

16

me.

17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right now I don't have any comments.

Okay, thank you very much.
Members, as you've already been informed by

19

the Budget Director, Ms. Teshima is available to

20

answer certain questions as it regards to the Binhi

21

At Ani project, and we also have in attendance

22

Ms. Karen Fischer, who has recently become the

23

Executive Director of the Maui Arts and Cultural

24

Center, here present should responses be needed from

25

the center itself regarding this specific request
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1

this morning.

2

presence here in advance.

3

37?

4

So I thank you two ladies for your
Questions regarding item

Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

If I understand the Budget

5

Director correctly, then, we would be amending and

6

deleting at least for the action, if we take such

7

action, we would be deleting temporary

8

temporarily, anyway, Number 2 and then we would also

9

be amending the actual Appendix A that's before

10

USi

is that correct?

11

MR. AGSALOG:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Chair.
That is what he is proposing in a way,

13

Ms. Johnson.

14

anticipated this to be communicate and transmitted

15

to this Committee through the Council.

16

This is not how I had -- I would have

My comments -- I'll give you my comments now,

17

because I think it may assist the Committee this

18

morning.

19

items very specifically and very clear so that we do

20

not enter into this type of situation or try to

21

avoid this situation.

22

resolution is titled the acceptance of grant funds.

23

And we have been in communication with the State

24

Department also.

25

One, we have normally proceeded forward on

If you'll notice that the

Yesterday and again this morning we have
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1

again had verbal confirmation from Director Kawamura

2

of the Budget Office that there has not been any

3

releasing of State funds for the Maui Arts and

4

Cultural Center.

5

them that a decision has yet to be made, though.

6

So, one, this item should never be before us this

7

morning.

8

tasks.

9

of this work.

10

It is still a consideration before

Two/ the bill again encompasses mUltiple
It creates, again, another need to redo all
I'm getting tired of this.

So we will do what we need to do this

11

morning, Members.

So, yes, your Chair will be

12

recommending, one, deferral of the resolution as it

13

regards to the Maui Arts and Cultural Center

14

renovation, and we will hopefully await proper

15

notification from the State that they have released

16

the funds to the County of Maui and that now we are

17

able to formally accept the grant from the State in

18

that amount.

19

because we will have the time to process the

20

resolution for the Maui Arts and Cultural Center, I

21

prefer to rewrite the bill and be very clear what we

22

move forward to Council.

23

specifically for the Binhi At Ani Community Center

24

project only, and that is your Chair's

25

recommendation and intention to move this matter

The bill, it will be recommending

And the bill will be
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1

forward.

2

deferred, and the Chair is, again, happy to

3

reschedule as quickly as we get notification from

4

the State Budget Office.

5

And then the other matter will be

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

If I understand, then, this would

6

be just sending the one forward or keeping them both

7

behind?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Unless this Committee this morning finds a

concern that needs to be resolved regarding the

10

Binhi At Ani Community Center, 1'm recommending that

11

to be moved forward.

12

receipt of grant funds.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

We have notification of

Yes, and that was my whole focus,

14

is I don't want to hold up the Binhi At Ani, because

15

I know they're waiting for that money and

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That money has been released.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, and I appreciate that too, so

18

I have no problem with doing it in this way too.

19

Thank you.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Mateo?

No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

8
9

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

Thank you for your comments, Chair.

I have no further comment.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Your further recommendation of the Chair,

first, let us deal with the deferral of the

10

resolution authorizing accepting of grant funds from

11

the State of Hawaii relating to the Maui Arts and

12

Cultural Center renovation.

13

to the deferral of this resolution?

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is there any objections

No objections.

That resolution shall be deferred.

The

16

Chair is recommending, one, moving to the Council a

17

resolution authorizing acceptance of a grant of

18

funds from the State of Hawaii relating to the Binhi

19

At Ani Community Center, as well as -- you know

20

what, the Chair is going to take a very short

21

recess.

22

and we stand in recess till 10:20.

So why don't we take a mid-morning recess,
(Gavel) .

10:08 a.m.

23

RECESS:

24

RECONVENE:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10: 27 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall bring the Budget and
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1

Finance Committee meeting for the 1st of September[

2

2004 back to order.

3

Members [ just prior to the recess the Chair

4

was making his recommendations to you on Item 37.

5

We've already heard the recommendation to defer the

6

resolution as it regards to the Maui Arts and

7

Cultural Center.

8

move forward the resolution regarding the grant for

9

the Binhi At Ani Community Center.

Your Chair's recommendation to

The Chair[ with

10

no objections[ will ask that you authorize the Chair

11

and Staff[ with Corp. Counsel, to revise the

12

proposed bill for an ordinance to reflect the amount

13

of $350,000 for the Binhi At Ani Community Center to

14

move forward and the deletion of the Maui Arts and

15

Cultural Center language at this time[ as well as

16

the filing of all communications and attachments as

17

it regards to the Binhi At Ani project only.

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair.
Yes [ Tamara.
Mr. Chair, I don't believe we can file the

21

communication because all of the documents were all

22

submitted together.

23

for the Binhi At Ani and we can have a revised bill

24

for the Binhi At Ani, but we can't file the CC.

25

We'll have to keep that open and when we come --

We can act on the resolution
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1

once we get a corrected bill when the funds are

2

available from the State, we will have a new bill

3

and the resolution for the Maui Arts and Cultural

4

Center, and at that time then we can file the

5

communication, but because they're combined, that

6

was the problem.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Tamara.

Everything is combined?
Right.
Okay, thank you for that information,

Do I have a motion?

11

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So moved.
Second.

I have a motion from Ms. Johnson, seconded

15

by Mr. Molina.

16

Members?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAI R HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discussion?

Any discussion,

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

1111 be

20

supporting the motion with respects to having no

21

objections that you and your staff working with

22

Corporation Counsel and the Administration to revise

23

the bill.

24

procedure that doesn't involve any type of

25

complexity that if it did, I would have asked for a

I think that is a rather cut and-dry
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1

consideration of it being deferred t

2

then brought back to the Committee level for further

3

discussion.

4

it's rather simple, I can be supportive of that --

5

of that action.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

reworked t and

However, in this case I think because

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

And again, it is not your

7

Chair's intention to revise it so that there's what

8

we would consider substantial changes.

9

revisions will be just to reflect, again, that we

The

10

are separating the two projects, we are moving

11

forward the project that is ready to be moved

12

forward, and that we will defer and have in place

13

the ability to take up the Maui Arts and Cultural

14

Center as soon as we get notification from the State

15

that the grant funds are available and to be

16

received by the County of Maui.

17

discussion?

Hearing none.

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Opposed say

II

Any further

All in favor, say "aye.

no . "

20
21
22
23

24
25
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VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares,
Vice-Chair Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
None.

2
3
4

5

6

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

7

8
9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

Motion is carried.
Thank you very much.

11
12

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution
(Binhi At Ani Community Center grant),
FIRST READING of revised bill (Binhi At
Ani Community Center grant), and DEFER
(Maui Arts and Cultural Center
Renovation grant) pending further
discussion.

Thank you very much,

Mr. Correa, Ms. Teshima.
ITEM NO. 42:

14
15

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2005
BUDGET RELATING TO THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
(CHANGE NAME OF GRANT RECIPIENT FROM "MAUl
ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT
CORPORATION" TO "MAUl ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY,
INC ... ) ( C . C. No. 04 - 2 02 )

16

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we are on Item 42.

Item 42 is

18

sent to us by County Communication 04-202 from

19

Mr. Agsalog transmitting a bill for an ordinance

20

amending Appendix A of the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget

21

as it pertains to the Office of the Mayor.

22

purpose of the proposed legislation before you this

23

morning is to change the name of the grant recipient

24

from Maui Economic Opportunity Business Development

25

Corporation to Maui Economic Opportunity, Inc.
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1
2
3

At this time we will ask Mr. Agsalog for his
comments, please.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And as you discussed,

4

the request by the Economic Development Coordinator

5

to change the recipient for the Microenterprise

6

program for the Maui Economic Opportunity Business

7

Development Corporation to Maui Economic

8

Opportunity, Incorporated.

9

distributed a bill -- a replacement bill

The Staff, Mr. Chair,

10

correction -- correcting the title of the original

11

bill.

12

top title Appendix A of should be removed, so the

13

new bill reflects that.

14

Mr. Chair, and today we have our Economic

15

Development Coordinator, Ms. Lynn Araki-Regan, to

16

answer questions, as well as the Executive Director

17

of Maui Economic Opportunity, should we have

18

questions as to the justification of this particular

19

request for the change in the direct recipient of

20

the grant.

21

Ms. Lynn Araki-Regan, Economic Development

22

Coordinator.

23
24

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We had a typo there, Mr. Chair, and on the

That's the proper title,

With that, Mr. Chair, I'll give it to

Thank you, Mr. Agsalog.
Ms. Araki-Regan, any comments, please?

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Good morning, Chair.

Just wanted to say
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1

that as the Budget and Finance Committee is well

2

aware, $150,000 was provided in the Office of the

3

Mayor's budget specifically for Microenterprise and

4

that the grantee be for Maui Economic Opportunity

5

Business Development Corporation.

6

letter that I received from Ms. Baisa dated July

7

23rd, a Board of Directors meeting was held, at

8

which time it was determined that MEO or Maui

9

Economic Opportunity, Inc. will be managing the

According to a

10

operations of the Microenterprise program and that

11

MEO, Inc. assured us that the clients would

12

receive -- would receive the same great benefit

13

afforded to them by this program through MEO, Inc.

14

and that there would be no change.

15

change in organization name as grantee.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much.

It's just the

Present this morning

17

also, again, Members is Ms. Baisa, Executive

18

Director of MEO, available should you have specific

19

questions for her to respond to.
Mr. Mateo, questions on this matter?

20

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No questions, Chair.

Mr. Molina?
No questions.

Mr. Nishiki?
I want to know what the reason is.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Who -- who would you like that to be

responded by! Ms. Baisa! Ms. Araki-Regan?

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Whoever knows the answer.

It's my understanding that because of I

5

guess budgetary issues it was determined that the

6

administrative overhead would be reduced with the

7

change in organization managing the operations of

8

the Microenterprise program.

9

states that upon careful and thorough review of the

In this letter it

10

current financial situation! MEO Business

11

Development Corp. 's board has requested this action

12

so that its clients may continue to receive the

13

great benefit afforded to them by the program and

14

that administrative overhead will be reduced while

15

the same excellent service that their clients expect

16

will be kept.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So ...

Mr. Nishiki.
Was there an audit that was done and

19

therefore they think that this is going to be more

20

efficient?

21

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

25

I'd like to defer to Ms. Baisa! I think.
Okay.

Any objections! Members! to allowing

Ms. Baisa to join us this morning?
MS. BAlSA:

Good morning! Council Members.

A very simple
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1

explanation.

When the Microenterprise program was

2

first created at Maui Economic Opportunity we were

3

advised at that time that it was very important that

4

we create a separate affiliate corporation of MEO

5

known as MEO Business Development Corporation and

6

that the reason for that would be that we would then

7

be eligible to apply for a pot of money from the

8

Federal government, and in order to do that this

9

affiliate corporation had to be able to certify that

10

its primary activity was lending.

11

corporation could not provide that certification

12

because that is not our primary activity.

13

know, it's one of our small programs and the

14

majority of our activities are not associated with

15

lending.

16

so that we could apply to be what is called a

17

certified community financial development

18

corporation.

19

MEO mother

As you

So this separate corporation was created

We did apply for that moneYt and as you know,

20

MEO Business Development is about six years old.

21

applied four years in a row.

22

the pot of Federal money has decreased and decreased

23

over the years and more CDFI's have been created

24

throughout the country so the competition is fierce

25

and we have not been successful in accessing that

What has happened is
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But as a result of that move to create that

1

money.

2

separate corporation, we had to have a whole

3

structure to maintain another corporation.

4

needed a separate CEO, we needed separate insurance,

5

a separate board, and all kinds of -- you know,

6

whatever's associated with running a corporation.

7

We

NOw, we find that this doesn't make any sense

8

because we have not been able to get this Federal

9

money, yet we're maintaining this structure.

So the

10

board of MEOBDC has decided that they would like to

11

eventually dissolve this separate corporation, and

12

they want to do that fairly soon, and they would

13

like to bring this activity back under MEO.

14

facilitate that and provide more -- provide for less

15

confusion down the road, while we are in the process

16

of receiving this grant from the County, the board

17

felt that it was a right time to ask that the

18

contract for this year be written to MEO so that we

19

won't have to come back to you later on and request

20

a transfer of the grant from MEOBDC to MEO when that

21

corporation is dissolved.

22

To

Essentially the board has contracted with MEO

23

to provide the day-to-day operations already_

24

already happening.

25

prevent more paperwork down the road.

It's

So this is really just to
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It's operating.

1

program is intact.

2

made.

3

happening.

4

provide oversight for the program.

Loans are being

People are being trained and everything's
At this time myself and Sandy Baz

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

I guess my concern is what a

7

lot of people refer to as co-mingling of money, that

8

now MEO receives all of this money and who knows how

9

that money is disbursed.

And when this corporation

10

was formed you basically had a separate umbrella

11

where all the bookkeeping -- and I don't know if

12

it's done, because we've never audited MEO.

13

how this operation is being done.

14

That's

Also, from the fact that as you stated,

15

Gladys, that in order to apply for Federal funds,

16

you have this corporation.

17

under MEO you can still apply, but I thought that

18

that was the reason.

19

again, certain kinds of funds would be available.

20

It could even come from the State, but I guess my

21

concern is you

22

overhead, but if it is the same group of people that

23

are basically the watch dogs of the funds, then you

24

really don't have less administrative overhead.

25

still have your same group of people that are doing

And I don't know if

And it is not to say whether,

- you mention administrative
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the job.
Now, if you told me today that because of

2

3

this now we are going to reduce the number of people

4

working in MEO, then I'd buy it, but that was not

5

even mentioned today also.

6

is if this is still a way in which there may be an

7

opportunity to apply for Federal or State or

8

whatever monies, then why dissolve it?

9

because who's to say that -- today you may tell me

So I guess my question

You know,

10

there's no money but tomorrow there may be, and then

11

if there is, then what would be the vehicle in which

12

you would then apply should this become available,

13

again create the business development corporation?

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

MS. BAlSA:

Ms. Baisa.

First of all, Mr. Nishiki, thank you for all

16

of those questions and the opportunity to explain.

17

MEO is audited annually as is MEOBDC and the

18

County's provided with a copy of those audits, so

19

that is done.

20

that has already been done.

21

Development was -- the position was eliminated

22

almost two months ago and that saves the program a

23

tremendous amount of money, because that's a highly

24

paid position.

25

pay them well, so we were able to redirect that

Your concern about reducing overhead,
The CEO of MEO Business

Where you have a CEO, you have to
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1

money to the program, so there has been a large

2

savings already.

3

The only money that we are aware of -- and we

4

are looking constantly for sources of funding for

5

operations for this project -- as you know, that 1s a

6

challenge.

7

so we 1re very much on the cutting edge of what's

8

happening in Microenterprise and the funding -- was

9

the CDFI money.

And we 1re in the national organization,

And like I said, this Federal money

10

has practically disappeared, and it is really not

11

worth maintaining all this overhead in order to run

12

a small program that MEO can run with our current

13

staff.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And should Federal monies become

16

available, then would you still be able to pursue it

17

through this?

18

19

20
21

22

MS. BAlSA:

Yes.

Not through the MEO Business Development

Corporation if we dissolve it, but through MEO.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Well, wasn1t that the reason why you

had to create this?
MS. BAlSA:

But only for a specific pot of money, the CDFI

23

Fund, and that CDFI Fund is disappearing and has

24

consistently disappeared even in differing

25

Administrations.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Carroll?

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Kane?

Good morning,

Ms. Baisa.

7

MS. BAlSA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Okay, thank you.

Good morning.
My question is because in that July

23rd letter that was cited by Ms. Araki-Regan talked

10

about administrative overhead being reduced, it is

11

the policy decision of this body, then,

12

understanding that the request for the 150,000 was

13

solely for administrative costs and not part of the

14

monies going towards the revolving loan, can you

15

please clarify that?

16

MS. BAlSA:

The $150,000 grant that we received is for the

17

operations of MEOBDC.

18

the present time is made up of two sources of

19

funding.

20

which we make available to the clients.

21

have a small revolving fund that we initially got

22

from CDBG, and that revolves also.

23

the sources of loan funds.

24
25

The loan fund for MEOBDC at

One is a loan from the Bank of Hawaii

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And those are

So that's my point, and maybe

you can provide clarification.

Now that in this
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1

letter of July 23rd you're saying that

2

administrative overhead which is not part of the

3

revolving loan funds has been reduced, it is going

4

to be a policy decision of this body to look at the

5

$150,000 requests and correlate that with a

6

reduction of that amount because that goes towards

7

the administrative costs.

8

clarify, please, that.

9

understanding that I have.

So, again, if you can

Because right now that's the
You're saying it's going

10

to be reduced, so we technically could reduce the

11

150 down to something less because there's savings

12

and this money's applied specifically for

13

administrative costs.

14
15

MS. BAlSA:

I think I need to clarify administrative

costs, Mr. Chair.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MS. BAlSA:

Thank you.

Proceed.

Okay.

When we talk about administrative costs

19

for this grant, we're talking about the salaries of

20

the loan officers who administer this grant, and it

21

was a choice if we did not release the CEO and

22

reduce those costs, we would had to have also

23

reduced loan officers, and we also have a training

24

person who provides entrepreneurial training.

25

without all of the -- you know, without the
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1

reduction in the CEO salary, there would have been a

2

further reduction in our ability to service the

3

clients, and that was a trade off that was made.

4

The board felt that the best way to save MEO -- save

5

MEOBDC's services to the clients was to eliminate

6

the CEO position and to spend the money on the loan

7

officers and the staff that are needed to do the

8

day-to-day service with the clients.

9

really is not a reduction in the cost to run the

So there

10

program.

11

that service by MEO mother company, myself and Sandy

12

do that.

13

What we did was reduce the CEO and provide

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So finally -- and I

14

appreciate -- the question is designed to get the

15

clarification from you.

16

MS. BAlSA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

Thank you.
Because otherwise my thought corning

forward was reduce, reduce.

19

MS. BAI SA:

I understand.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, okay.

So finally, so you're

21

saying that this $150,000 historically has been

22

requested specifically to fund the loan officers

23

that are going to be within this program?

24
25

MS. BAlSA:

It also funded that CEO.

You have to

understand this program is not run only with your
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1

county money.

2

had money from the State, and we had money from the

3

county.

4

SBA funds are disappearing at the end -- actually

5

disappeared August 31st.

6

reduced because you know the purchase of services

7

are being reduced at the State level.

8

expenses have all had to be reshuffled so that we

9

can continue to run this program with the $150,000

10

that we have from the County, as well as the small

11

income that we make from administering the loans.

12

At this moment we are looking for other sources of

13

funding actively.

14

several foundations and one to a major bank to see

15

if we can bring in more monies.

16

you know, my baby again, I'm on it.

17

Previously we had money from SBA, we

Several of these funds are drying up.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The

The State funds are being

In fact,

So these

I have a request in to

Okay, thank you.

Now that this is,

And, Mr. Chair, I

18

won't stray any farther, but I think we're going to

19

have more of a discussion because this does I think

20

open the discussion at some future point when we

21

look at this program and we do so on an annual

22

basis t

23

the County providing this program and not having the

24

sources that Ms. Baisa has talked about, we've been

25

successful with in garnering that support.

that the dependency is going to be more on
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1

know, this is something whether you agree with it or

2

disagree with it, the discussion is going to take

3

place and I'll reserve my active participation in

4

the discussion to that future meeting.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

And more than likely, Members,

6

that would be more than likely under the Economic

7

Development subject matter Committee chaired by our

8

colleague Ms. Tavares.
Ms. Johnson, questions?

9

10

Mr. Molina?

11

this matter?

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14
15

16

Mr. Mateo?

Anyone?

Mr. Nishiki, any further questions on
Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Anything, Ms. Tavares?
Okay, thank you very much, Ms. Baisa, for

your participation this morning.
Members, it is your Chair's recommendation to

17

move forward the bill for an ordinance -- the

18

revised bill for an ordinance that has been

19

presented to you this morning { to move this forward

20

to the full Council for passage on first reading,

21

whereby we are changing the language in the Budget

22

Ordinance under the Office of the Mayor deleting MEO

23

Business Development Corporation and replacing that

24

with MEO, Inc. for Microenterprise.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So moved.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

Second.

I have a motion

all communications, please.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

I have a motion by Ms. Tavares, seconded by

6

Mr. Mateo.

7

Hearing none.

Discussion, Members?
All in favor,

8

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Opposed say

VOTE: AYES:

13

14
15

II

Questions?

say "aye,"

no. "

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanil1a, Tavares,
Vice-Chair Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
None.

11
12

including the filing of

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
bill and FILING of communication.

16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much, Ms. Araki-Regan and

18

19

Ms. Baisa.

20

MS. BAISA:

21

ITEM NO. 19:

Thank you.

22
23

24
25

Motion is carried.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND
NATURAL RESOURCES; AND PROPOSED BILL
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET
RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY
(NORTH WAIHEE SOURCE DEVELOPMENT - CAMP
MALUHIA EXPLORATORY WELL) (C.C. No. 04-192)

Okay, Members, let us move forward to Item
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1

19.

We are now with legislation attached to County

2

Communication 04-192 from Mr. Agsalog, one,

3

proposing a resolution authorizing the acceptance of

4

a grant of funds from State DLNR relating to the

5

North Waihee source development Camp Maluhia

6

exploratory well.

7

excuse me, a proposed bill for an ordinance that

8

would amend our Fiscal Year 2005 Budget as it

9

pertains to the Department of Water Supply to add an

Two, a proposed resolution

10

amount of $1 million for the purposes of the North

11

Waihee source development Camp Maluhia exploratory

12

well program.
This morning we'll ask Mr. Agsalog for any

13

14
15

comments on this matter.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I will defer my

16

the explanation of the following grant to Mr. Tengan

17

here.

18

the Appendix A of our Budget Ordinance 2005, Water

19

Department wasn't -- was not there because there was

20

no -- not anticipated

21

grants at that time.

22

is requesting that we insert Department of Water

23

Supply and a grant for the Department of Land and

24

Natural Resources contribution to North Waihee

25

development -

All I just want to point out, Mr. Chair, on

there was no anticipated
So the bill for an ordinance

source development Camp Maluhia
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1

exploratory well in the amount of $1 million, and

2

the accompanying resolution to accept that as your

3

Item No. I, Mr. Chair, and I will pass it on to

4

Mr. Tengan, Mr. Chair, if you don't mind.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

please?

7

MR. TENGAN:

Thank you, Director Tengan.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Any comments,

As you recall/ this is

8

the result of a State appropriation to develop a

9

well in the Waihee area.

Since DLNR, the

well, I guess it's not a division

10

division

11

anymore, but the agency that's responsible for

12

developing water for State projects had this

13

appropriation from the previous year's budget, I

14

believe, to develop a well in the Waihee area, and

15

since we were also looking for a well and they were

16

running short of time to expend these funds, we

17

agreed to utilize these funds to develop a well in

18

the Waihee area.

19

At the time we were in discussions with the

20

State we were working with a landowner out in -- out

21

in the Camp Maluhia area north of Makamakaole gulch

22

to develop a well and we thought that -- at that

23

time we could utilize these funds.

24

although those talks have somewhat ended because we

25

couldn't agree on the -- on the price of developing

We are still
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1

a well with that landowner, we are pursuing other

2

alternatives and we anticipate that we could use the

3

funds so we requested the Council take action on

4

this item and approve the receipt of the grant.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nakamura, any comments?

6
7

10

No comments?

Thank you.
Mr. Mateo, questions for the Department or

8

9

Thank you very much, Director.

the Budget Office?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And

11

Mr. Tengan, good morning.

12

just try to provide us with the additional

13

information regarding part of the million dollars is

14

also the water allocation credits to the State.

15

you also kind of clarify how that worked out?

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. TENGAN:

Maybe if you can also

Can

Mr. Tengan.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

As I recall, whatever

18

costs is incurred to develop the well and to tie it

19

into the

to the central Maui system, that costs

20

would be

a proportionate amount based on the

21

million dollar contribution by the State would be

22

given in credits to the State for their State

23

projects.

24

comes out to $10 million, the State would get

25

one-tenth of that.

So if the total costs, as an example,
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

Thank you, Mr. Mateo.

Mr. Molina?

No.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

Any further comments by the members? I

10

believe we went through this as part of the Water

11

Committee's review and I believe we had very good

12

discussion and questions.

13

recommending this morning, Members, one, to move

14

forward to the Council a recommendation to adopt a

15

proposed resolution authorizing the acceptance of a

16

grant of funds from the State DLNR relating to the

17

North Waihee source development Camp Maluhia

18

exploratory well program, as well as recommending

19

passage on first reading a bill for an ordinance

20

is this a revised bill for an ordinance?

21

an ordinance, excuse me, amending Fiscal Year 2005

22

Budget as it pertains to the Department of Water

23

Supply in the amount of $1 million and the filing of

24

its -- all attached communications.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Therefore, the Chair is

So moved.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Second.

I have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by

3

Ms. Tavares.

4

none.

Any discussion, Members?

All in favor, say "aye."

5

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll l Johnson l Kane l
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares,
Vice-Chair Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
None.

8
9

10
11
12

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

13

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

ITEM NO. 44:

16

17

18

Hearing

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution,
FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.

Motion is carried.

Thank you very much.

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2004
BUDGET RELATING TO THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
PROJECTS IN THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY
(NORTH WAIHEE SOURCE DEVELOPMENT - KUPAA
WELL DEVELOPMENT) (C.C. No. 04-203)

Let us move now directly into Item 44.

We

19

are still with a consideration for the Department of

20

Water Supply.

21

supplemental information as it regards to this item,

22

Members.

23

Communication 04-203 transmitting a proposed bill

24

for an ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 2004

25

Budget as it pertains to capital improvement

Staff will be handing out to you some

We have received this from County
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1

projects.

2

funds for the North Waihee source development Kupaa

3

Well development project.
At this time I will ask Mr. Agsalog if he has

4

5

6

This proposed bill is to reappropriate

any comments on this matter.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you for

7

emphasizing that this is a Fiscal Year 2004 Budget

8

amendment request, and essentially, Mr. Chair, is

9

that we're asking the Council to move $600,000 from

10

Molokai Community Plan District to the

11

Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan District for the

12

Fiscal Year 2004 Budget capital -- capital

13

improvement project.

14

Water Department's Director here and his resource

15

people to be able to explain the request as far as

16

the detail why Molokai Community Plan District was

17

selected for this money to be reappropriated.

18

And, Mr. Chair, I have the

Along with reappropriating the $600,000,

19

Mr. Chair, Item F was also added to that

20

Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan District's North

21

Waihee source development Kupaa Well development.

22

This is to

23

the change orders that occurred and the payment for

24

the delays that we encountered.

25

Director of the Water Department, Mr. Tengan, will

my understanding is to pay for some of

Mr. Chair, the
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1

be able to give you more details and I will be able

2

also to answer questions if you have for me.

3

you, Mr. Chair.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Agsalog.
Director Tengan, comments, please.

5

6

Thank

MR. TENGAN:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Let me begin by giving

7

you some background on this project.

The project

8

involves installation of a well pump for the Kupaa

9

Well Number 1 and construction of a control building

10

and appurtenances.

11

to the central Maui tank located near the Waihee

12

Wells which service the Central Maui water system.

13

The intent of development of the well is to spread

14

out the pumping in the southern half of the waihee

15

Aquifer.

16

Min that we keep our pumping within -- below 4

17

million gallons per day, and right now we're pumping

18

that amount all in a concentrated area close to the

19

Waihee Stream.

20

help to spread the pumping and thereby provide more

21

protection for the aquifer.

22

The well water will gravity feed

As you know, it's been recommended by John

And so what this well will do is

The total sustainable yield of the Waihee

23

Aquifer is 8 million gallons per day, and as I've

24

stated to you earlier, we're trying to maintain our

25

pumping below that 4 million gallons per day.
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1

well has been tested at 1.7 million gallons per day.

2

We're going to be doing -- the design of the project

3

is to put in a pump that will pump in

4

million gallons per day based on 16 hours of

5

pumping.

6

per minute.

7

the drilling

8

in March 1999.

9

pump 1.15

The pump capacity will be 1,200 gallons
The depth of the well is 687 feet, and
exploratory drilling was completed

We opened bids a couple years ago on this

10

project.

11

permits and in acquiring easements and rights-of-way

12

for the project, that project has been delayed for

13

the past three years.

14

with Wailuku Ag to obtain the right of entries.

15

Since then they

16

we've had to negotiate with the new property owners,

17

and that was part of the reason why it's been taking

18

so long.

19

However, because of delays in processing

At first we were negotiating

Wailuku Ag has sold the land and

With the budget amendment, we'd be able to

20

give a notice to proceed on November 1 of this year.

21

The contract period is expected to be 300 calendar

22

days [ with a contract completion date by August 27th

23

of 2005.

24

members this morning is this spreadsheet here.

25

last three columns are the cost item columns.

The second handout I gave to the Committee
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1

third column from the right represents the original

2

cost breakdown on the bid.

3

had to work with the contractor because he was

4

claiming for -- he's claiming for cost escalations

5

due to the delay of the project, and that amounts

6

are represented in the second column from the right.

7

And the last column represents the difference

8

between the original bid and the new estimated cost.

Subsequent to that we've

We have yet to finalize the figures in the

9

10

escalated costs with the contractor.

11

are asking for the $600,000

12

care of these cost increases.

13

difference right now is about $573,000.

14

we're open -- we're open for questions.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

b~dget

However, we

amendment to take

As you can see, the

Thank you, Mr. Director.

With that,

Mr. Nakamura, any

16

additional comments before the members ask

17

questions?

18
19

20
21
22

MR. NAKAMURA:

Mr. Chair, no additional comments at this

time.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Nakamura.

Mr. Mateo, if you have any questions.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess some

23

comments as well.

And I had earlier the opportunity

24

to talk to, you know, Alva and Wendy earlier

25

regarding this particular item, and again I echo the
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same things I told them.

Any time monies are taken

2

from the Molokai community to move to another

3

project bothers me, because the Molokai Well 2

4

project at one time or another had to have been the

5

priority.

6

well development for two years regardless of what

7

the problem is, I begin to look at the whole

8

prioritization process and see what the Department's

9

priorities actually are.

And the Department's failure in holding a

10

Your information that you gave me relative to

11

the funds being taken away from the Molokai projects

12

indicates we will probably be requesting.

13

that's kind of hard to swallow.

14

I would like to get a more definitive, you know, we

15

will be asking.

16

concern about, you know, the priority of this

17

particular well.

18

me because this is not the first time a department

19

comes by to take funds that's been more or less

20

identified for Molokai and moved the project.

21

You know,

You probably will.

You take away -- you take away the

It just -- it just kind of bothers

So, you know, if ln fact the problem with

22

this particular -- with Kaunakakai Well 2 has been

23

the negotiations for the well site, then by all

24

means, the Department needs to be more aggressive in

25

pursuing with the particular landowner.
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1

biggest concern iS

2

that is really responsible in following up with

3

these particular projects?

4

Waihee project had been delayed for two years t how

5

much longer will the Kaunakakai well site be

6

delayed?

7

sharing that with you sheerly based out of

8

frustration.

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

you know

t

t

do we have somebody

Because if the north

Is there a priority?

And I'm just kind of

Thank you t Chair.

Thank you, Mr. Mateo.

You expect a

response, Mr. Mateo?

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

No.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Yeah, I have a question.

Just

18

a question in regards to the additional costs.

19

we have an engineer that oversees the project or

20

some inspector that oversees the project as it

21

proceeds?

22

MR. TENGAN:

Do

Mr. Chair, yes, we do have an engineer

23

assigned to this project and he's been reviewing all

24

the cost escalation schedules that the contractor

25

has been sUbmitting.

But we need to do a final
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1

review of that -- those figures in the second column

2

from the right/ and once that's done we can -- and

3

if we have approval from the Council for this budget

4

amendment/ then we can give the contractor notice to

5

proceed by November 1st.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So how is your approval

7

process -- the engineer is out in the field.

8

there is additional cost/ it comes to

9

comes to the Department for some kind of approval/

10

11

When

I guess it

and who does that approval?
MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Chair/ in this case here we're not in the

12

field.

13

This is

14

contractor to come out with a neutrally agreeable

15

figure as far as the cost escalations are concerned.

16

So we're still reviewing these figures and we're

17

working with the contractor to come out with a final

18

figure to do a budget amendment or -- and a contract

19

amendment.

20
21

The contractor hasn't started the work.
what we're doing now is working with the

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So we haven't started the

project?

22

MR. TENGAN:

Not yet.

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So as far as the bid costs/

24

that was purely based on whatever was submitted to

25

whoever bided on the project?
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2
3

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Chair

t

that's correct.

The 1.6

represents the amount at the time of bid opening.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

How closely do we review the

4

plans before we send it out to bid?

5

looking at $600 t OOO addition to something that we

6

thought was good.

7

MR. TENGAN:

Because we're

Mr. Chair, these changes are not the result

8

of changes in the plans or in the design.

9

changes are purely for time -- time adjustments as

10

These

far as cost of money is concerned.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

OkaYt

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.
Yes

t

thank you.

thank you very much.

I'm a

14

little upset and perturbed by this whole thing.

15

Maui Master Builders bid in 2002 and in two years

16

in less than two years t because that was November

17

and JulYt they have cost readjustment figure in

18

excess of 35 percent of the -- of the original cost.

19

What I want to know is why this is not -- is it not

20

possible for us to go back out to bid on this?

21

aren't we going back out to bid instead of

22

negotiating with this contractor?

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. TENGAN:

25

Why

Departmentt response t please.
Mr. Chair

t

that's an alternative.

However t

we would be taking a gamble on whether we would come
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1

within the adjusted price of $2.1 million.

2

example t we'll be coming before the Council shortly

3

for a budget amendment on the Hamoa pipeline

4

project.

5

that project and bids were opened at close to

6

close to $4 million t so we'll be coming to the

7

Council for a budget amendment of $1.5 million.

8

That's just to give an example of the bidding

9

climate right now.

We originally budgeted $2.5 million for

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

As an

Chairman.

Ms. Tavares.
Were there any other bidders in

2002 on this project?

14

MR. TENGAN:

Yes, there were.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Have you talked with any of those

16

bidders about what their cost escalations might be

17

or have you been able to do any value engineering on

18

the cost estimates?

19

I'm Maui Master Builders! I'm just licking my chops

20

about the opportunity to talk about escalation of

21

prices since 2002.

22

isn't great out there.

23

But how far up?

24

information about that?

25

the other bidders were and say if you were to bid on

Because if I'm the bidder! if

And yes! the bidding climate
Everybody's costs are up.

Have you gotten any other outside
Or I'd go back to whoever
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1

this project today, about what do you think it would

2

be?

3

will come out less than what you're saying here and

4

it would be worth it for you to go out to bid again.

5

You don't have to do for-sures, but maybe it

Because I don't like -- I don't like us

6

always being held captive.

And we were held captive

7

a lot of times and it is no joke -- or it is a joke

8

out there on us that people bid on government

9

projects because they know they can make it up in

10

change orders.

That's -- I mean they even comment

11

about that ( some of these contractors.

12

because the change order's gonna cover.

13

thing is based on cost escalations over less than

14

two years.

15

or an independent or a different estimate of what

16

these might be.

And maybe this is a good deal and

17

maybe it isn't.

But how do we know that?

18

wouldn't just go by one person's estimate of costs,

19

escalation costs in less than a year.

20

by this.

Oh, bid low
Now, this

I would like to see somebody else's --

I

I'm perturbed

21

Unless we can hear from other people if

22

they've done that comparison already with some other

23

folks and help align my fears about this -- or not

24

align, but help dispel the fears that I have about

25

this particular thing that's seemingly happening
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here.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

MR. TENGAN:

4

5
6

Department, have you any comments, please?
If I may, Mr. Chair, lId like to request a

one-minute recess.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Chair will grant a recess till 11:15.

(Gavel) .
11:14 a.m.

7

RECESS:

8

RECONVENE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11: 20 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall bring the Budget and

10

Finance Committee for the County of Maui back to

11

order.

12

comment and question from Ms. Tavares to the

13

Department, and I ask the Department for their

14

comments, please.

15

MR. TENGAN:

I believe prior to the recess we had a

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

We had -- we had six

16

contractors that took out plans and specifications

17

for bidding on this project.

18

turn in any bids.

19

Construction, and Fong Construction.

20

bids from Goodfellow Brothers, Hawaiian Dredging,

21

and Maui Master Builders.

22

bid was $2.3 million at the time and Hawaiian

23

Dredging was 1.9, or if you round it -- rounded it

24

up, about $2 million, and Maui Master Builders was

25

at $1.6 million.

Three of them did not

They were Beylik Drilling, F&H
We received

The Goodfellow Brothers

That represents a difference of
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1

almost $350 / 000 at the time of the bid opening.

2

And in response to getting other figures

you

3

know

4

could ask as far as the contractors are concerned to

5

do us a favor like this to corne up with cost figures

6

for today to compare with the Maui Master Builder's

7

cost estimates.

8

take a lot of time on the part of the contractors to

9

corne up with an estimated cost based upon today's

I

based upon these costs

l

l

I don't know who we

This is a complex job

l

and it would

you know -- and that's the main reason

10

costs.

11

why we haven't gone to contractors to ask them if

12

they could do a cost estimate for us on this project

13

at today's cost.

SOl

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Ms. Tavares, further questions?

Yeah

l

I understand what -- what

16

they're saying and where they're corning from.

17

just don't like doing this stuff like this.

18

know/ maybe the other contractors or maybe there

19

were contractors that weren't even in

20

three that took out papers that didn't turn in bids

21

maybe they're available now and would be interested

22

in bidding on a project like this.

23

at some other things

24

list down there

25

six-foot perimeter fencing and six-foot security

l

tOOl

l

I
You

the other

I mean, I look

that if you go down the

the part -- I remember 24 and 25
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1

gate.

Has your Department even called up the

2

fencing people and asked them how much that would

3

cost per linear foot now?

4

escalated cost is over $10,000.

Because the cost -- the

I meanl I would just like for myself to get a

5
6

feel for are these escalating costs reasonable?

7

anybody checked on any of the particulars in here to

8

just double check to see if these figures are

9

accurate or not?

I mean, I know the price of steel

10

has gone up, so rebars and all that stuff is, you

11

know, way higher than it was a year ago.

12

affected fencing to the tune of $10,000 in excess

13

for the perimeter fence?

14

thing for the security gate?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. TENGAN:

Has

Has that

And what about the same

Department, comments, please?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

We have been

17

working -- as I stated earlier, we have been working

18

with the contractor on substantiating these cost

19

increases.

20

schedules in the packet making reference to the

21

changes.

22

of the fencing and all that, that I would have to

23

leave up to our engineers to respond to, but I do

24

know that the assigned engineer had been worked --

25

has been checking out these schedules and applying a

And if you'll notice there's a lot of

As to whether we did a check on the cost
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1

certain factor,

I guess, that's used in the

2

construction industry to make cost adjustments for

3

time period costs.
Mr. Chair, if I may, I don't know if Wendy

4
5

has the answer to that specific question, but if she

6

does, then I'll ask her to come up.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Taomoto, if you would join us, please.

8

Ms. Taomoto, Members, as you can recall is an

9

engineer for the Department.

10

MS. TAOMOTO:

Our engineers are still reviewing the

11

justification if the cost increase is justified.

12

It's

13

that we need to still approve.

14

list that you have on the table is not approved by

15

the Department.

16

to take a lot of time to look at the numbers, look

17

at all submittals, and make a determination if it's

18

a reasonable and justified cost increase.

19

going to take some time, and just to -- the intent

20

of coming at this stage was just so that we could

21

get the funding approved so that we could -- and

22

then take the time that we needed until we were

23

satisfied that the costs that we are looking at is

24

reasonable.

25

as you can see, there's 30 something items
We're not -- the

We're going through and it's going

That's

So -- and especially for that fencing item, I
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1

don't believe we have yet gone and called suppliers

2

to get quotes from them.

3

we do call, why we're calling, so I don't see them

4

giving us a different quote, because it's unusual

5

that the Department would be calling.

6

think they would pick up on why we're calling,

7

because our contractor just had called and got a

8

quote from them.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES;

And they kind of know if

So I would

But wouldn't you call other than

10

what's the subcontractor?

11

there's more than one fencing company on the island,

12

you know, just to get a comparative cost and that

13

way they wouldn't know and say we've got to be

14

consistent and give you the same answer as we gave

15

the contractor?

16

MS. TAOMOTO;

Mr. Chair.

Like on the fencing,

I spoke to the contractor Dwayne

17

Ting and he has a subcontract with his

18

subcontractors, and I believe the fencing is a

19

subcontractor.

20

entered into a contract to do this project.

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
part.

Oh, yeah, I'm not questioning that

I'm questioning the price.

23

MS. TAOMOTO;

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

He has a contract with them and they

Oh, oh.
The escalation price.

You can

call another fencing contractor to find out, all
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1

right, what would it cost to do such and such?

2

would put you in a negotiating position, you know

3

what I mean?

4

contracts with their subcontractors and it came as a

5

package, so that's not what I'm concerned about.

6

It's the actual number and what they're saying it's

7

going to cost more that I'd like to see.

8
9

MS. TAOMOTO:

That

I mean, I know they have their

I can -- I take that comment and I would --

I will talk to my staff.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares, further questions?

Yeah, and thank you, Mr. Chairman.

13

Actually, you know, we can -- the Department knows

14

where we're coming from at this point.

15

know, I know that this is not just the Water

16

Department, but it's all the departments that are

17

doing projects.

18

I've been in the position and had multi-million

19

dollar projects go through the Parks Department

20

under my watch and I've watched change orders and

21

other things happen and every year I got smarter.

22

So I know there's -- there's a little bit more to

23

this than just the figures that appear on the page.

24
25

And, you

And, you know, it's hard because

I don't have a problem with approving this at
this time, because I think because the Department
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1

knows where we're coming from, we don't have to wait

2

until they've done all their investigation and come

3

back.

4

it might be less, I would -- I would rather see us

5

have them have the money available and not have to

6

delay any longer once the negotiations are

7

completed.

If this looks like what the figure might be,

So I would support the budget amendment.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane, questions?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chair,

10

I'm trying to understand -- I have a question of

11

distinction as far as the North Waihee water source

12

development

13

who's able to respond, in the description of the

14

project on the form that was handed out to us by the

15

Department, first I'll say my understanding is that

16

Waihee has 8 million gallons which was talked about,

17

but we've also been notified that there's a North

18

Waihee and a South waihee and that Makamakaole Gulch

19

is the line.

20

North Waihee in the title of the ordinance, in the

21

title of the agenda item, as well as what's being

22

described, it talks about North Waihee source

23

development, and in the description the intent of

24

the development of Kupaa Well, one, is to spread out

25

pumping in southern half of Waihee Aquifer.

and if Mr. Tengan or anybody else

Now, because we're talking about the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(ono\

~~d_~nan

88

BF 9/1/04

And so I'm trying to understand -- because

1

2

this is not going to provide additional water.

3

going -- all it is is going to spread out the

4

existing water that's being pumped, as Mr. Tengan

5

provided for in his opening comments.

6

titled it the North Waihee water source development.

7

So I'm confused.

8

Makamakaole?

9

million gallon aquifer?

10

It's

And yet we've

North Waihee, is it north of

North Waihee refers to the whole 8
Can you help us understand,

Mr. Tengan?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Director.
If I may, Mr. Chair.

I think maybe the

13

confusion comes about because when we talk about the

14

not -- you know, this is North Waihee Well, we're

15

talking about geographically it's in North Waihee.

16

When we talk about the aquifer itself, the aquifer

17

extends from waihee Valley all the way out to

18

Kahakuloa, similar to the lao Aquifer where it

19

extends from Waikapu out to Waihee.

20

case -- in the case of the project, we're talking

21

about the geographical location, and when we talk

22

about the aquifer, we're talking about, you know,

23

something different geographically.

24

aquifer is defined as being from Waihee Valley out

25

to Kahakuloa.

So in one

Because the
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I appreciate that.

The intent of

2

the question is to get that clarification.

Although

3

we sit and follow this and have the many

4

discussions, many people in the public don't have

5

that opportunity.

6

Waihee and they have some understanding of the

7

separation, the geographic separations versus the

8

aquifer descriptions, one could look at this title

9

and understand it as, hey, we're developing another

So when we talk about North

10

additional 1 point whatever million gallons of water

11

from the Waihee Aquifer to put into the Central Maui

12

water system, and that's not the case.
So, Mr. Chair

13

l

thanks for the time to get

14

that clarification, and that's all the questions I

15

have.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson?

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:. George, in the case where the land

18

changed ownership, at least I think I've known a

19

couple of other cases where Brewer has been selling

20

off their lands regularly, when we kind of knew that

21

they were selling their land, did you ever consider

22

just going in and doing a condemnation process?

23

Because then no matter who took over the ownership,

24

we would have had at least that process begun.

25

is that a similar situation that you may be facing
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with other areas that you're looking for well sites?

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Director.
Mr. Chair, I don't think we considered,

4

seriously anyway, going through condemnation

5

procedures and acquiring the land entitlements and

6

land -- the rights of entry and the easements.

7

Although I'm sure that we're going to have to think

8

about it more seriously in the coming years, as it's

9

becoming more difficult in acquiring sites for our

10

tanks and our wells, so we probably would be working

11

with Corp. Counsel's Office when we feel that -- in

12

fact I know we'd have to work with Corp. Counsel's

13

Office when we feel that we need to go through

14

condemnation procedures.

15

feeling has been to avoid condemnation if at all

16

possible.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But I think the general

And the only reason I suggest that

18

is because in other departments I know that this has

19

happened.

20

projects because time is money

21

consider the possibility of maybe the future

22

situation if you're having difficulties let's say on

23

Molokai l for example

24

throughl you at least begin the condemnation

25

procedure because you don't make initial headway

It's caused tremendous delays in other

I

I

and so if you could

or other areas l if you go

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
(QnQ)

!:;')L!._')nQn

I

INC.

I

I

BF 9/1/04

91

1

think/ then, people would actually know that you're

2

serious and if it takes us those two years/ look at

3

the cost escalation in just this one instance.

4

even if you go through condemnation and there's a

5

risk that it may cost you a little bit more/ it

6

could end up saving you money in the long run by

7

just going that route/ and then in the future when

8

you're going into an area and the landowner knows/

9

whoa/ they're not hesitant to go through

So

10

condemnation/ so it's best that I negotiate a price

11

now and get serious about it.

12

in a different position in the eyes of the public

13

who you're dealing with.

14

my suggestion from a negotiation standpoint.

15

I think it puts you

So that -- that would be

And my -- my overall question too would be

16

that maybe in general if you could look at cost

17

escalations/ find out what the shipping might be or

18

if you know or what shipping costs have been in

19

general/ ask the questions of the shipping companies

20

and fuel surcharges.

21

reasons that everything is going up so high is

22

because Matson has increased their shipping charges

23

into the islands and also the fuel surcharges.

24

so the more heavy something is/ it just

25

more to ship things in than it did, and if you can

Because I think one of the
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1

maybe ask those of the shipping companies that might

2

help to give you at least a better indication of

3

where we're going with escalating costs in that

4

regard.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

So thank you.
Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

Mr. Mateo, further

questions?

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

Mr. Molina?
Yeah.

Thank you, Chairman.

10

Mr. Director, regarding the contract period

11

you have here notice to proceed date November 1st,

12

2004 and about 300 calendar days, is that from the

13

Department or is that the recommendation coming from

14

the contractor saying we need 300 days, or how was

15

that determined, the amount of days?

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Director.
Mr. Chair, that's in the contract document

18

already.

19

complete the project in 300 calendar days.

20

we're dealing with now are the cost adjustments

21

because of the time delays in the project.

22

of the contract specifications are -- are intact.

23

The contractor will be required to

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

What

The rest

What is the contractor subject to

24

if they don't complete by I guess the estimated

25

completion date of August 27th, 2005?
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MR. TENGAN:

I would think that based on the contract

2

documents the contractor would be subjected to

3

liquidated damages.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And which would be -- you have a

5

guesstimation as to what kinds of -- any ballpark

6

figure?

7

they'll be subject to --

8
9

MR. TENGAN:

I guess for each day they're late I guess

Wendy says that the penalty is about $250 a

day.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

VICE CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki.

Yeah t I'm going to do my job today.

13

You know t we've got a new cadre of people over here

14

now representing the Water Department t compared to

15

the one that perhaps took on this project in

16

and maybe some of you may have been there.

17

got new is you got a new Council now under the

18

Charter that questions projects t that asks questions

19

about why the delaYt and probably the frustration

20

such as Mr. Mateo may have t but I'm going to take it

21

another step further.

22

about this project by Charmaine and it was in 2002

23

that this project bid was accepted t now it's another

24

two years since this project has resurfaced.

25

2002

What you

When the question was asked

And so now you went with that successful
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1

bidder in 2002 and your reason for using that same

2

bidder was, well, one was higher, the other three --

3

and I can't remember the numbers -- didn't submit,

4

and then one was a little bit lower.

5

justified why you went through this process you

6

said, oh, it was because this is such a complex

7

project.

8

Council who is now taken on to be the body that you

9

come for for funding, and then hearing you say again

And as you

Looking at that as an answer, for now the

10

that we are still now reviewing some of the numbers

11

that are presented -- we are still reviewing,

12

Mr. Chairman.

13

was suggested here by the successful bidder in 2002,

14

two years ago.

15

of us have had a chance to review the numbers, the

16

increases are in excess of 30 percent.

17

So they don't really know with what

And as Charmaine has said, as most

This Department still has yet to review to

18

see if it's justified, and then Charmaine gave them

19

an idea of perhaps how you can go and see whether

20

the justification -- so just based on that

21

information, Mr. Chairman, how can this Council give

22

them a check to proceed with a $600,000 increase?

23

don't know.

24

completed by this Department.

25

if there is no answer except what was given by the

Not me.

The work has yet to be
They said it, and yet
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1

successful bidder, how can you go along and accept

2

that?

3

We realize also that in their last budget

4

they said, weIll we don't have enough bodies and

5

therefore we couldn't keep up with all the CIPs and

6

everything else.

7

there is no excuse for not doing the job correctly.

8

Okay.

9

bodies.

Fine.

That's all.

I can buy all of that.

But

I can buy not having enough warm

Okay, then cut your projects down,

10

whatever.

11

but the job is not done and they're coming to see

12

us.

13

Hire more people, we gave you the money,

I can't accept it.
Okay, now, here's more important.

The

14

Charter gave us the responsibility now of checking

15

on this.

16

you, the Council, to check on this.

17

is here today, I have nothing to check on, I have

18

nothing to vote on.

19

about go and see perhaps if you can get other bids.

20

I think that's good suggestions that we've given to

21

this Department for them to pursue that arena.

22

think that if there is any policy setting, that's

23

the policy that we should set in telling this

24

Department, go do your job.

25

with the homework not done, that I can give a

The voters of Maui County said we want
Based on what

Some suggestions were given

And so I cannot see how
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1

passing grade and pass this out by giving them the

2

money that they want, Mr. Chairman.

3

totally be irresponsible at this point.

It would

And you know something, when I heard Dain say

4

and a side bar, rule me out of order if you

5

today

6

want to, but when I heard Dain say -- and I

7

remember, and I said, and that's why I had to go

8

back and ask Dain, you know what, Dain, that's true,

9

that's what it is.

You know, this was a

10

recommendation I think -- and I'm not sure who it

11

was -- to spread out the pumping therefore, you

12

know, we won't affect the aquifer as it has been

13

affected.

14

don't want the aquifer to get any illness.

15

therefore, spread out the pumping so that perhaps we

16

can maintain the pumping that we're now doing.

17

Don't forget, Committee Members, that this is not a

18

way in which we're going to get additional water

19

source.

20

And not that the aquifer is sick, but we
So

And finally, Mr. Chairman, because I've had

21

this discussion with you also, you know, as we spend

22

millions of dollars to look for new source, I think

23

that we had a good idea of perhaps looking at what

24

we have now, and as we've been told by the

25

Department, especially in Kihei, that 70 percent of
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1

that water that we now draw from all these aquifers,

2

surface water, whatever, is being used for

3

irrigation -- and I still say to this

4

Administration, to us as a Council, wouldn't it be

5

better -- and this is not the all-in-all answer,

6

that we develop more reuse lines so that we can

7

reuse all that water and our reclamation plants that

8

we know is not being used 100 percent in Wailuku and

9

Kahului, spend that money to extend those lines in

10

Kihei, thereby eliminating the need to look for

11

additional water source because now we'll be using

12

the reclaimed water for irrigation which amounts to

13

70

14

That's like 10 point -- 10 million gallons more that

15

we could be finding and not having to look source

16

for.

17

- we use 70 percent of 15 million gallons.

And those are real good answers, but for

18

today, I'm going to vote no because the homework has

19

not been done.

20

because I -- I agree with Charmaine about, you know,

21

maybe we need to go out to bid, maybe

22

Department stated -- they only stated to us who the

23

bidders were for the 2002 vote.

24

in any way, shape, or form the fact that they went

25

to these bidders that they bid in 2002 and the ones

And I listened really intently

They did not state
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1

that even turned in their papers -- or did not turn

2

in their papers and asked them about maybe what the

3

costs would be.

4

So taking into consideration about what

5

little I know, but yet how important giving out

6

$600,000 of taxpayers money is with the information

7

that I've received today, I cannot support this.

8

And I would ask the Committee to send the Water

9

Department back and ask them to do a job

l

the job.

10

And I hold no malice against you.

All I'm saying is

11

that I think we're in this mess together and we want

12

you to in your positions do the kind of job that we

13

feel would satisfy your asking us for $600,000.
And I -- I guess for myselfl I really thank

14
15

the voters, because now you've put this

16

responsibility in checking on the Department in

17

those of us that have been elected and have been

18

given the responsibility to check on the Department.

19

And

20

sincere pursuit of working together with this

21

Department, that's what my feeling is today.

22

thank you, Mr. Chairman, for not ruling me out of

23

order.

24
25

SOl

CHAIR HOKAMA:

again, if I had been a little lengthy in my

And I

WeIll as a very experienced member,

Mr. Nishiki, you were able to tie it back enough
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1

times to the subject before this Committee this

2

morning.

3

Mr. Pontanilla l questions?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah

l

just a question on the

4

contract completion date l August 27thl 2005

5

a firm date that we need to complete by or

6

contractor need to complete by?

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

is that

Mr. Director.
And the reason why I ask is

that in regards to the escalation increases l if we

10

need to push it backl you know

11

worst case.

12

1

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Chair

l

1

what would be the

if I maYI I'd like to respond to

13

the first question first.

14

part of the contract and that completion date is

15

based upon a notice to proceed on November 1st of

16

this year.

17

The 300 calendar days is

Could you repeat that last one?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yes.

So we still need to

18

proceed November 1st or can we push it back so we

19

can get a better idea in regards to the escalation

20

increases?

21

MR. TENGAN:

I would think that if we push it back even

22

further that the contractor might come back and saYI

23

heYI maybe we got to do another cost adjustment.

24

don't know.

25

know, once we come to an agreement with the

But if we tie it down now, then, you
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1

contractor and we can tie it down now, then that

2

would -- there shouldn't be any more reasons or

3

justifications for any cost increases based upon

4

inflation.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares, any further

Thank you.

7

questions?

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

rebid?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12
13

Could this project go out to

Department.

contract now?
MR. TENGAN:

Is there a contract -- a signed

I mean, what's our liability in this?

It's a signed contract.

I don't know what

14

our exposure would be if we try to get out of it

15

now.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Corporation Counsel, you have any idea?

17

I'm sure we add some type of cancellation for no

18

cause in an agreement.

19

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Yes, Mr. Chair, there is language

20

that is standard in our general terms and conditions

21

for construction contracts that allows the County to

22

cancel the contract.

23

if we cancelled this contract and went out to bid

24

again.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So we wouldn't incur liability

Okay.

Thank you.
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1
2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Carroll, questions?

Mr. Kane?

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson?
In this particular case, if you

6

were to proceed, George, with, you know, what you've

7

got before us, could you have all the information

8

that Mr. Nishiki requested or at least a better

9

handle on this by the time it comes before the first

10

reading?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. TENGAN:

Department.
Mr. Chair, specifically I won't know exactly

13

what Mr. Nishiki needs.

14

concerns for us specifying exactly what his concerns

15

are, we could probably address those.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

If he would submit his

And I think all it is, really,

17

from my sense of this whole conversation or this

18

meeting today is that we're looking at just

19

verification, if those are realistic costs with the

20

inflation added in.

21

that information to us.

22

provide that by the first reading?

23

MR. TENGAN:

That would be just providing
Would you be able to

Mr. Chair, I'm sure if we take a survey among

24

the Council members, every Council member would have

25

different needs to satisfy themselves as to what it
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1

would take on the part of the Department to

2

substantiate this cost increase.

3

we could have specific concerns from the Council,

4

then we can address those, but to talk in somewhat

5

general terms, it's difficult for us to address the

6

specific concerns of the Council.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So, you know, if

Okay, Mr. Chair, I have no problem

8

moving forward with this right now, given the

9

information that we received.

I think that the

10

Department knows what we really are looking at, and

11

that's trying to be fiscally responsible.

12

additional concern in delaying this is that when you

13

look at protecting the water resource in the aquifer

14

itself, that's the bigger responsibility that I

15

believe we have is protecting the resource.

16

delay anything in that regard I think we could be

17

really through the spreading out of the pumpage be

18

relieving some of the pressure on that aquifer

19

itself, and to me the responsibility that I have is

20

protecting the resource for the people that are

21

utilizing it now and for the people who will be

22

utilizing it in the future.

But my

And to

23

So while we have the fiscal responsibility as

24

well, I think it's a balancing act, and in this case

25

if the resource is damaged beyond the point of no
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1

return or if it's being put at risk, then that's a

2

greater concern to me than perhaps going slightly

3

you know, over bid.

4

position we're in because of delays, and

5

unfortunately we just have to deal with it.

6

would be willing to, as one Council member, move

7

this forward.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So, you know, we're in the

So I

Thank you.

Thank you.

Let me just ask some very short

questions to the Department! please.

The delay

10

regarding the approval of a permit for the National

11

Pollutant Discharge Elimination System was delayed

12

because those in charge of granting that permit's

13

approval needed additional time or were they

14

awaiting information from the Department to make a

15

determination?

16
17

18
19

20

MR. TENGAN:

Mr. Chair, if I may, I'd like to refer this

to Wendy.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Taomoto, if you could respond to the

question, please.
MS. TAOMOTO:

Mr. Chair, the NPDES permit is a two-part

21

permit that is required for the hydrotesting of

22

discharge of a chlorinated water and the second

23

permit is for the storm water discharge that the

24

construction activities will generate.

25

was being prepared and submitted between our staff
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1

and the contractor and our consultant as a joint

2

effort! being that it wasn't in the consultant's

3

contract or in the contractor's contract to prepare

4

and submit the permits.

5

a team.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We're doing it together as

Stop right there.

Is this done any

7

differently from any other well we've done for this

8

permit! or is only this well this permit is required

9

for?

10

11

Is this permit required for any well we

develop?
MS. TAOMOTO:

The permit is -- the hydrotesting part of

12

that permit is when there is hydrotesting, so

13

normally all our well projects.

14

discharge permit

15

changed from four-acre -- the site impact of four

16

acres to one acre! and then we were required to do

17

the storm water discharge permit for this project.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

j

The storm water

in March of 2004 the rule was

So the approval of this required permit,

19

this two-part permit! was because of the approving

20

authority awaiting input from the Department?

21

MS. TAOMOTO:

Yes, we're working with the approving

22

department to meet their satisfaction getting the

23

data back and forth, and I believe in one occasion

24

they asked us to resubmit it on a -- in a different

25

format.

So we had to completely revise the format
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1

that we were submitting it in, and that was part of

2

the delay.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Second -- my second question is, you

4

know, I've represented a major landowner on the

5

negotiating table many times.

6

of entry concern that I have is I would assume that

7

the landowner whose property we're trying to provide

8

this well on must have anticipated or been informed

9

that if the test well proves positive, the County

10

will be moving forward to a construction phase as

11

well as the needed additional easements for various

12

utilities, whether it be power or other

13

requirementsi is that not so?

14

way it's coming across because of the delay and

15

negotiations, the landowner had no clue what was

16

going to be happening if and when this test well

17

became a positive goal or green light project.

18

am I mistaken in my understanding of how this has

19

occurred?

20

MR. TENGAN:

The note -- the right

It seems like -- the

Or

Mr. Chair r I don't know if this would be a

21

satisfactory answer, but initially when we selected

22

that site for the well the property was under the

23

ownership of Wailuku Ag.

24

well being drilled, the landowners have change.

25

I don't -- I don't know what, you know, was

And subsequent to that
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1

communicated to the new land owner with respect to

2

the well and what our expectations would be with

3

regard to easements and to right of entries and all

4

of that.

5

landowner to -- and iron out these issues.

6

And so we had to get together with the new

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

So as far as the construction, we

7

looking at completion of August 27th, but because of

8

the additional requirements such as easements to be

9

obtained, this may -- well may not enter the

10

production system or distribution system till we

11

resolve this easement issues, then; is that a

12

correct understanding of the project?

13

MS. TAOMOTO;

Mr. Chair, our intent is to work with the

14

landowner's attorney and resolve the electrical

15

easement issues so that we can meet the completion

16

date of August 2005, and in discussions with the

17

attorney and Maui Electric it doesn't seem like it's

18

unreasonable to expect to meet that August '05

19

deadline.

20
21

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you very much, Ms. Taomoto.

Additional questions by the members?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki.

I just want to point out just

23

for those that are talking about time as being

24

important.

25

given to us by the Department, I think this is -- I

I think that if you read what has been
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1

don't know r there's three pages that were given to

2

us todaYr and r Rikir I think you hit it on the head.

3

You know, it says here North Waihee source

4

development r Kupaa Well description of project.

5

I'll go down the line after this drill completed

6

date of March 1999.
And in it the Department specifically says

7

8

project has been delayed due to permit approval for

9

National Pollutant Discharge Elimination Systems r

10

that's the NPDES permitr for storm water discharge

11

and discharge for hydrotesting waters and no right

12

of entry for construction purposes.

13

entry was obtained in June of 2004, okay.

14

when we just got it.

The right of
That's

Let's be clear.

From the landowner, we anticipate the NPDES

15
16

permit approval by the end of October 2004.

17

Therefore, subject to approval for all additional

18

funding for the proposed change order we anticipate

19

the following construction schedule, and there you

20

see it given r okay.

21

year r

22

what they're talking about.

23

completion in August of 2005, getting into 2006.

2004.

Proceed dater November of this

Contract period, 300 days.

This is

And then finally the

24

We are continuing to work with the landowner

25

on the electrical easements required to bring power
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1

to the Kupaa Well site.

We expect to have

2

electrical power as well as -- at the site before

3

the contract completion date

4

in Danny's committee about the big project with Maui

5

Electric and therefore the concerns.

6

make today a reason why we really need to pass it

7

out today, because as you can see, this Department

8

has been working on this project diligentlYI I hope

9

so, but due to all of these different federal laws

l

and you heard I think

So let's not

10

that they now face for this permit and everything

11

else, the reason, and they got to do it.

12

something that they cannot

13

They got to do it, and that's why we're at this

14

point.

15

It's not

maybe they have to do.

I'm not accepting any other reason than what

16

is being represented today, and that's fine, and

17

then all I'm saying is that now they have the

18

ability to go back and perhaps touch base with -- as

19

suggested by another Council member to see, justifYI

20

and they said that we've not done it yeti go and get

21

some costs.

22

heYI it's about the same, you know, we'll get back

23

to the Council and tell them

24

sense because we found out that the cost is just

25

about going to be just what it is.

And after doing that,

l

if they find,

hey, you know, no

Then I say it's
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acceptable.

But please, not to upset me and my

2

intelligence, but just to be honest.

3

time.

They have the

Look at this date.
And so we should hold them to do their work.

4

5

And that's it.

You know, if it was tomorrow due

6

date and the community's going to be affected, fine,

7

but no, the completion date on this project, if

8

everything goes okay, is almost Christmas of 2005.

9

So as far as putting the aquifer in grave danger,

10

Wayne, you got to hold your breath because it's not

11

that way.

12

done.

13

It's two more years hence before this is

Anyway, that's all I have to say.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you, Mr. Nishiki.

Thank you.
Questions,

14

Members?

The Chair is aware of where we are in the

15

agenda, as well as time of day.

16

further questions at this time, we have a difficult

17

situation.

18

as well as your questions.

19

Chair's recommendation to ask you to move forward

20

this bill for an ordinance that would amend the 2004

21

capital improvements project budget to reappropriate

22

funds for the North Waihee source development Kupaa

23

Well project by adding $600,000 to that specific

24

portion of the budget as well as reducing under the

25

Molokai District an amount equal to $600,000.

There being no

I've heard each and everyone's comments
However/ it is still the
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1

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

So moved.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Second.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I have a motion by Mr. Carroll, seconded by

4

Ms. Johnson as well as, Members, you are well aware

5

that the Chair intends to file all communications

6

attached to this document.

7

before I allow discussion, Members, I am

8

recommending this at this time, because I believe

9

there is still some worthy points to this request.

I'm recommending this

10

And again, however, as members of the Council --

11

sitting Council, we have our opportunity, should we

12

not be clear prior to first reading, to, one, table

13

it, return it back to this Committee for additional

14

review, and so we still have our additional time for

15

review, additional comments, information that the

16

Department has heard from you before a final

17

decision is made.

18

discussion at this time?

19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I would ask if there is
Mr. Carroll?

No discussion.

Anyone else has discussion?

I believe all

21

of you have stated your points well, Members.

22

Hearing no discussion, all in favor of the motion,

23

say "aye."

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Opposed say "no."
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

VOTE: AYES:

6
7

8

No.

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and Chair
Hokama.
Councilmember Mateo and Vice-Chair Nishiki.
None.
None.
None.

4
5

No.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised
bill and FILING of communication.

9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, I believe Mr. Nishiki is one.

Is

11

there anyone else that is voting no?

12

no.

13

vote in the affirmative to move this forward to

14

Council.

Let it be shown that we have a seven-to-two

17

Ms. Taomoto.
ITEM NO. 29:

18
19

Thank you, Members.

Thank you very much, Mr. Director, Alva,

15
16

Mr. Mateo is

PROPOSED BILL AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2005
BUDGET RELATING TO THE GENERAL BUDGET
PROVISIONS (C.C. No. 04-188)

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we will go back to end of

20

calendar.

We have one last item that we can I

21

believe take up and deal with in a reasonable time,

22

which is Item 29, the first item of the day

23

regarding the 2005 Budget as it regards to Section 6

24

of the budget provisions.

25

Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah.

Thank you very much,

2

Mr. Chairman, and I'll try to make this quick, and I

3

want to thank you and the Committee for this

4

consideration.

5

Committee's consideration, although we don't -- I

6

don't believe we have a motion on the floor/

7

like to add language to the proposed bill Section 6,

8

Number 4 -- paragraph Number 4, I want to add the

9

following language which will read as follows:

I'd like to I guess for the

I'd

The

10

County Council shall receive a quarterly report when

11

any appropriations for salaries and premium pay is

12

disbursed within the pertinent office, department/

13

agency, or program.

14

And the rationale for this/ Mr. Chairman, is

15

we don't know what the outcome much this war will

16

be, or duration for that matter.

17

have six people being called up for Reserve duty and

18

the request for temporary positions and we have not

19

heard a specific number yet as to how many County

20

personnel are reservists as well.

21

somewhere along the road that there's going to be

22

more call ups, and I believe it's this Council's

23

responsibility to have reports provided to us so we

24

can also help monitor this situation.

25

the rationale for this additional language into the

I -- we already

So I -- I suspect
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proposed bill, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.

Because there is -- we

3

did not have time to present a revised bill

4

consideration to you, Members, the Chair will be

5

asking for first a motion on the original document,

6

and the Chair will be happy to recognize Mr. Molina

7

for an amendment to that ordinance, which you have

8

just shared your thoughts

9

then we can take a vote on that matter.

- your option on, and

10

So it is your Chair's recommendation,

11

Members, to, one, move forward a bill for an

12

ordinance amending the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget as it

13

pertains to Section 6 of our document, as well as

14

the filing of attached communications relating to

15

this item.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Second.

I have a motion by Ms. Tavares, seconded by

19

Mr. Molina.

20

an amendment.

21

So moved.

Mr. Molina, I am -

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I recognize you for

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Move to

22

amend the bill by adding the following language to

23

paragraph 4 of Section 6:

24

receive a quarterly report when any appropriations

25

for salaries and premium pay is disbursed within the

The County Council shall
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pertinent office, department, agency, or program.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is there a second?

3

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Second.

I have a motion by Mr. Molina, seconded by

5

Mr. Carroll to amend the original motion by adding

6

the language as read into the record by Mr. Molina.
Corporation Counselt any comments?

7

8
9

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair t I believe that the

language at the very end of the language that

10

Councilmember Molina read t it only pertains to

11

paragraph 4.

12

that --

13

I just wanted to clarify that.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

That's correct.

14

you for that clarification.

15

would apply just to Number 4.

Is

Thank you.

Thank

Yes t Mr. Chairman t that

OkaYt the underscoring portion?

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Yes t sir.
Members, are you clear on the intent

19

and the proposed amendment?

20

we do have questions t so I'll start from one end.

21

Ms. Tavares.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Any questions?

OkaYt

Yeah t I need some help on this.

23

don't know why it is we need this information.

24

will it -- purpose will it serve for us to know

25

which positions?

What

Because it's going to be in the
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1

newspaper.

We're going to know who the employees

2

are.

3

that Mr. Molina was trying to get at.

4

this passes, the original one, the temporary

5

assignments or LTA positions will be authorized and

6

then we won't formally hear about it, I understand

7

that part, but, you know, is that

8

If Mr. Molina could expound a little more on why the

9

Council would need to know about this.

You know, I'm not sure what the purpose of --

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Because once

I'm not sure.

Mr. Molina.

Yeah, thank you, Chair.

I just

12

bring it up because, you know, we being the gate

13

keepers I guess of the County funds, and I foresee

14

more of these call ups occurring, and I think it

15

just maybe behooves us at the Council to just help

16

monitor the situation as well to sort of be in the

17

loop on this.

18

further I guess solidify our need to know in case

19

because I've heard that there's going to be more

20

call ups possibly from members of the Police

21

Department.

22

vacancies there -- and I know the Police Chief has

23

concerns about his -- you know, his hiring policies,

24

very stringent policies, and then what are we going

25

to do as far as to fill these positions.

So, again, this is just a proposal to

And if we're looking at potential
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shortage of policemen and what now?
I mean, you know, I think for me personally

2
3

it just -- I feel we should keep a close watch on

4

this, because we're going to try and fill positions

5

in the emergency categories/ emergency personnel

6

positions, and how and -- you know/ when the Federal

7

government calls up our County personnel in these

8

positions/ then how are we going to address our own

9

needs in the County?

Because, you know/ you have

10

different hiring policies in the varying

11

departments, but the overall need is I guess looked

12

at, you know, for the Federal government/ that comes

13

first, but what about here?
So part of this is also the concern for our

14
15

emergency personnel.

And since many of our County

16

personnel are with the reserves/ you know/ I think

17

we need to -- for me, anyway, I'd like to keep a

18

closer watch on this.

19

Chairman.

20

but I'd just like to keep tabs on it.

So that's just my rationale/

And whatever way the body goes/ so be it,

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Ms. Tavares.

Yeah/ I understand the concern

23

about/ you know/ what's happening with us.

24

personally do not appreciate that the Federal

25

government is calling up the National Guard, because
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1

where does this fit into our homeland security plan?

2

The other thing is that -- from what I heard

3

Mr. Hiromoto say from -- the Deputy of from

4

Planning -- Personnel, excuse me, Personnel, was

5

that each department as they have these vacancies

6

will be recruiting according to their usual

7

procedures, that we're not going to be short-cutting

8

and just pulling any body off the street to fill a

9

position.

They have their procedures in place.

And also, if it's other than an LTA, I mean,

10

11

there are provisions for an emergency hire should it

12

be a position that needs to be filled immediately

13

and maybe there's no list or there's no time to

14

recruit or whatever at that point.

15

several I guess tools that the Personnel Department

16

can fill -- or use to fill these vacancies.

17

always have been.

18

authorization for this particular type.

So there are

There

They just haven't had the

So I think that's all we're doing here is to

19

20

give them authorization for this type of vacancy.

21

So

22

one opinion or another, but I just think with all

23

the reports and things that we are required to

24

receive as a body for purposes that I think are

25

probably more -- you know, maybe more important than

- I mean, I don't particularly, you know, have
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1

this one, that this is one less report that

2

Administration would have to prepare for us, you

3

know, if we didn't pass it, but we'd still be I

4

think privy to the information because of the

5

publicity that it would get.
So it's that -- it's for that reason, because

6
7

I too like Mr. Molina care very much about what's

8

happening to our men and women in the National Guard

9

and these call ups.

And the other thing is calling

10

up public safety people, that's another issue.

11

mean, so perhaps we should be spending some energy

12

here writing to the powers that be about this call

13

up.

14

policeman on Maui.

15

go because he was the only son, and even that

16

doesn't matter anymore now it seems, but, you know,

17

this policy has changed, but I am concerned about

18

it.

19

that needs to be made aware of our feelings about

20

this.

21

happening allover the country, but perhaps that's

22

the venue we should spend some energy in at this

23

time too.

24
25

I

Because I know my dad served World War II as a
You know, he didn't qualify to

And I don't know if it's our Federal delegation

And I'm sure it's not just us.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's

Thank you.
Okay, thank you.

One second, Budget

Director.
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Mr. Kane, I believe you had your hand up.

1

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

From what I've

3

heard verbally from Member Molina's proposal, this

4

is a quarterly report that would be required if

5

there is an increase in salary or overtime or

6

premium pay; is that what it is?

7

clarity, because I don't have it in front of me.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10
11

12

And just for

Mr. Molina.
Thank you, Chairman.

No, no, not

for anything to do with increases in salary.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can we read it just one more -- and,

again

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

so I --

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Sure.
-- you know, it's not in front of me,

Mr. Molina, if you would, please.
Thank you, Chairman.

The proposed

18

language is that the County Council shall receive a

19

quarterly report when any appropriations for

20

salaries and premium pay is disbursed within the

21

pertinent office, department, agency, or program.

22
23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

As a result of Number 4 with the

replacement?

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I believe we already receive a
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report -

a monthly report that shows us new hires,

2

and I think that is something that is disbursed to

3

this body.

4

Chair's office and disbursed, but I think we already

5

have a reporting mechanism that's there that shows

6

that we have new hires.

7

asking -- the question would be would that report

8

contain the people who are talked about in section 4

9

of -- excuse me, Number 4 of Section 6?

I'm not sure if it comes through the

So technically I'm

Would

10

these -- would these temporary positions to

11

functionally replace a permanent or probationary

12

employee also be listed as new hires and then be

13

included on an existing reporting mechanism that's

14

available to us?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. AGSALOG:

Budget Director.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

And Chairman Kane is

17

right in that we have the SF-l to notify any hires

18

to the Council Services, and I don't know if the

19

Councilman from Makawao is asking for another

20

notification, but any change in position or new

21

hires, it will be reported to Council Services

22

through I think it's a yellow copy of the SF-I, and

23

we send that as soon as it appears in Personnel,

24

Personnel will send that to Council Services.

25

that's a part of the notification of all the
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1

transfers, temporary transfers.

2

don't go there is the temporary assignment, because

3

it just go on the time sheets.

4

action is reported to the Council, Mr. Chair.

5
6

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The only thing that

So -- but that

Thank you very much, Budget Director.

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you, Chair, and I just

8

wanted to verify that the report I'm talking about,

9

based on the language in Number 4, if this

10

information that we're looking at amending Section 6

11

on, if that information will also be incorporated

12

into that report of new hires that is going to be

13

coming through?

14

then I would ask Member Molina, you know, based on

15

that information, to consider a withdrawal because

16

we already have information that's telling us of new

17

hires.

18

need to, you know, consider in this amendment on the

19

floor, Chair.

20

Budget can assure us that that information will be

21

incorporated into that list that's provided to us on

22

new hires, and that these specific people affected

23

by this amendment will also be incorporated into

24

that report.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So that's the -- because if it is,

Or if it's not, then it's something that we

So if Mr. -- maybe the Director of

Budget Director.
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MR. AGSALOG:

Yeah, Mr. Chair, my understanding on the

2

SF-Is, all actions are coded as to military leave,

3

leave without pay and all that, are coded and it's

4

entered into the SF-Is.

5

Personnels are here and -- because I had quite a bit

6

of discussion with them according to how the

7

notification to the Council, because there's some

8

requirements there as to when there's transfer,

9

temporary transfer, and all that, we need to notify

And I'm glad that the

10

the Council, and I think we doing that right now

11

through the SF-I.

12

this will also be the case for the military leave,

13

but here she is, the Director of Personnel, to

14

clarify that, and I hope I'm in the right.

15

you.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MS. KRIEG:

So

and my understanding is

Thank

Thank you for being here, Ms. Krieg.

Good afternoon, Council -- Budget Chairman and

18

Council Members.

We were excused and as would be

19

the case as soon as we walked into our offices

20

downstairs we decided we better come back.

21

report that Mr. Kane's talking about is a monthly

22

report of new hires that our office sends to the

23

Chairman, and I believe it is then disbursed to the

24

Council members.

25

or somehow designated to specify which new hires are

The

And that report could be footnoted
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1

specifically those new hires that would be the new

2

hires that are directly affected by this ordinance

3

proposal.

4

think by the way the report is done, but it could be

5

adjusted.

Right now you wouldn't be able to tell I

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Mr. Chairman.

Okay, Mr. Kane.
Thank you.

So can that be done

administratively or can we

or does it need to be

10

done legislatively to make sure that it's done as

11

far as providing the footnote on the report that we

12

currently receive?

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It is your Chair's position at this time

14

that I believe this can be handled administratively.

15

You have heard the Director of Personnel Services

16

make a specific comment on how to address the

17

reporting -- by designating through an asterisk or

18

an appropriate symbol how to address those that

19

Mr. Molina has a concern for.

20

Secondly, Members, where we are in the term,

21

since we're at the end of our term -- current term,

22

and I would assume that this, agaln, can be brought

23

up as we prepare for those of us that do return for

24

the next budget cycle short

25

shortly, on getting updates to any additional

which would be very
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1

specific concerns that the call up has presented as

2

challenges to the departments and the County to

3

provide services.

4

have any questions.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So stating that, Mr. Molina, you

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

I guess

6

this is a case of there's several ways to -- I don't

7

want to use skin a cat or anything like that, but I

8

think this is -- that will satisfy my concerns, so I

9

will be more than happy to withdraw the amendment.

10

And I guess with the additional coding or

11

clarification it will help us in deciphering

12

whatever occurs as it relates to the military

13

vacancies.

14

wanting to withdraw the motion to amend.

15
16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I'm more than satisfied, so I'll be

Okay, the Chair accepts the withdrawal of

the motion.
Members, we are back to the main motion,

17
18

which is to move forward the bill for an ordinance

19

as presented through County Communication 04- --

20

excuse me, as revised -- is that correct, Staff?

21

MS. KOLLER:

Yes, Mr. Chair, but there's a couple

22

typographical errors that we wanted to correct.

23

The -

24

need to be included in this, because it's at the

25

front of that section in the Budget Ordinance, and

actually the general budget provisions do not
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1

we need to have the quotations mark at the beginning

2

and at the end.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So those are non- substantial revisions.

OkaYI Members I we do have a main motion

4

Thank you.

5

currently on the floor.

6

questions for our Administrative representatives?

7

OkaYI hearing none, all in favor of the motion, say

8

"aye."

9

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares,
Vice-Chair Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
None.

12

13
14
15
16

Any further discussions or

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

Recommending FIRST READING of bill and
FILING of communication.

ACTION:

17

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion is carried.
Thank you very much, Members, for completing

19
20

a very long agenda.

21

believe we have a meeting at 1:30 under Mr. Carroll,

22

so that being the case, Members, this meeting is

23

adjourned.

24

ADJOURN:

No further announcements?

(Gavel) .

12:29 p.m.

25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16

17

DATED this 30th day of September, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
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20
21
22
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24
25
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